CASE 4453: Motion of OCC TO CON-
: o SIDER AN ORDER PROHIBITING FLAR- .
ING OR VENTING OF CASINGHEAD GAS. ’
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MR. PORTER: Take up Case 4453,

Let me say at the outset this matter of gas
flaring was called to the attention of the industry in
April in Hobi>a and since it was brought to our attention
that perhaps excessive amocuncs of gas were being flared.
and certain of our Lea County plants in particular, and
since that time, we have had Mr. Ramey to keep us up to
date in all the allowable hearings.

The oil allowables have been retained at a
constant figure of 70 barrels. I bhelieve as a result of
our May hearing, we reduced the allowable 5 barrels a day,
from 75 to 70. Since that time, the allowables have remainéd
at 70 barrels.

In early October, the Commission announced that
there would be a hearing set for the 18th of November to
consider a statewide no flare oxder, so this Case 4453 has
been advertised in accordance with the announcement that we
made at that time.

Let me‘ask for appearances before the Commission'

witness gives his testimony, please. First, is there anyon

else who would like to present testimony in the ¢ase? If
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o
— $ not, I would like to have appearances for statements.
z
8 :
. £ MR, BUELL: For Pan American Patroleum Corporation,
(._:; i %o Guy Buello
oo : ;,E
. § 55 MR. WOODRUFF: For El Paso Natural Gas Company, .
SRR = I ¥ |
o B 38 Norman Woodruff. :
-~ a> = 38
e £ :% MR. DAVIS: For Aztec 0il and Gas Company, Railmann »
o & §° -
s Sf: ;‘ ';.‘E DaViB'
S -:‘:.’ "3 'i'é
SR A MR. SIMMONS: For Mobil 0il, Bill Simmons.
: an = ¢ I
. et s x o o
SR N MR. KASTLER: For VWarren Petroleum Corporation,
o= 2o
Y @@ 8 0% Bill Kastler.
SR I
AT NPT MR. MCCARTER: Foxr Texaco Incorporated, Dale
e = £ 32| N
S s Ik MaoCaxter.
ok Qo < &
T a  © g3 .
[ — @ == MR. RODGERS: For Phillips Petroleum Company,
3 W. C. Rodgers. |
e
Do MR. KELLAHIN: Jason Kellahin appearing for
Temporary Resources Corporation. : C
Pt MR. LOSEE: A. J. Losee appearing for the Yates _
[ |
P Petroleum Corporation. : ‘
. MR. PORTER: Mr. Hatch, I believe that concludes
- R the appearances. ,
R (Witness swoxn.)
! I




One.

Q Are you familiar with Case 4453 and what it proposss?

A Yes, I an.

PAcis
3 (Whereupon, Fxhibits 1 through 5 were marked for
; .
§ identification.)
R & . JOE D. RAMEY,
c,:; 3 58
e L Ik having been first duly sworn, was examined and testified as
==y 3
> 5 3z follows:
Lot} " gg
= B 3%
Lo v % §§ DIRECT EXAMINATION
H Ci2 . <y
< g ;; .
% o 2 . BY MR. HATCH:
- = f 3
R T Q Mr. Ramey, would you state your name and position for
a2 g
fen a3 8 the record?
§ A Joe D, Ramey, supervisorxr of the Commission's District
8
Z
[V
z
F

1120 SIMMS BLDG. © P,O. BOX 1092 » PHONE 243.6691 e
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tearnley-meier 1

Q As supervisor of District One of the Comwmission, were

»,."
—
T3

you assigned the duty to make an investigation concern-

*” ing the production and disposition of casing head gas : I

in the State of New Mexico?
A Yes, that's true.
Q Have you made such an investigation?

A I have.

Q All right. Would you refer to what has been marked as

Exhibit No. 1 and explain to the Commission what it

shows concerning the flaring of casing ﬁead gas in the

.

i .
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Z State of Wew Mexico?
£
- z A First, I think ¥ should regress a little bit and say
v
- 8 o this hearing is called by the Commission to propose a
"y Z §°
ol i ;§ no flare order to prevent the wasteful practice of
R 1
- - wd )
as 5 52 flaring of casing head gas bhoth at producing leases and
= E 3¢
- 5z B 23 at processing plants.
. <35
s g B
a0 ? - Now, Exhibit 1 is entitled "Flared or Vented Gas
= 1 2%
e ;E Volumas Plants."” This exhibit was prepared from Form
> £ 9%
v o 8 Cl11 as submitted by the operators which are submitted
oSS é gg to the Commiscion's Santa Fe office and the appropriat7
o @ 8 g%
E 3 2% district office and are maintained as part of the
=.’-. z -?)
= o B2 records of the offices. N
[EX ] = »w Z
= i %
L2V B Por the southeast I used fourteen plants out of
! -—= 5 =5
o the total of thirty. Primarily, my rcason for using
25
o thege planta is these are the plants which are flaring
?;4 , gas or have had a recent history of fiaring gas.
o In Northwest New Mexico, I used five plants out

of the total of six because I only had five of the
reports available. Briefly, the total intake for these
fourteen plants in Southeast Mew Mexico is 24,995,566

Lo

MCF., Total vented, 1,634,080 MCF.

Of this vented gas, processed gas, which was

vented, 347,399 MCF:; non processed vented, 1,286,691 MCF.




PAGE 5
§ Now, approximately 915,000 MCF of the total flared, un-
§ processed gas, is gas which does not. xreach any processing
: - f 8 facility but is flared in the ficld at field vents.
s X o
. gé g %g Another 98,000 MCF was flared on a continuous basis
?3 % g; from a gasolinc plant directly at the plant.
- %% § %g Now, the total vented gas in the southeast from
Ef g %g these fourteen plants was six and avhalf percent of the
. lég ; g% intake and the total nonprocessed vented was five per-
- §§‘ § g? cent of the intake. From the five plants in Northwest
. % g 33 New Mexico, the total intake, 32,783,365 MCF and total
- S g%
. :i‘ i fg vented which was processed gas was 18,592 MCF. So, it
5«* 'gg g gg appears that most of our problem is in Southeast New
P, ™™ < EE
: = § &% Mexico.
i Q Mr. Ramey, did you state what period this is for?
grj A This is for the month of August only.
?Q: o) For the month of August. In your total intake from
%:3 Southeast New Mexlico, something over 23,000 MCF, was
i - that all casing head gas? |
; A No, there will be some gas well gas which is included
P i in this figure. I think most of your plants in South-
‘k a east do handle some volumes of dry gas or gas well gas,
e Re what about the 32,000 plus MCF in Northwest llew Mexico?
{xv‘ f;; A Well, the majority of this is probably gas well gas.

Iy
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Most of the gas in the northwest is gas well gas and

Q Okay. You have also prepared an exhibit you have marked

g
- —
z casing head gas is compressed and is made available to
T § . the gasoline plants, but there are no plants in the
' e 5 §§ northwest which handle casing head gasoline. They are
S § 2%
- .3
‘ e 5 53 primarily set up to handle gas well gas.
o ' 338 \
. gf & §§ (o] Again, L think you made it clear that this did not
¢ 3 . <D
[Tt v e 2 !
5 £ - include all of the plants in New Mexico, but only those| -
- oo < f; :
W% 8% that have had some history of flaring problems?
f.» G § :é A Right. I purposely left out those plants which are
.EE g ég undex capacity or the plants which handle gas well gas
— a> 3 ;zg
= 3 2% strictly. Their flaring problem isn't -~ except for,
’ R L -
= Z s Z
. §§ you know, minor mechanical difficulties, why they don‘t
H — - v
: — oz p
F < :x
§ = g g5 flare any gas to speak of.
;?E"‘Y  —] iy o

No. 2.

e A Yes., Exhibit 2 is entitled "Flared or Vented Gas ' ‘ |

{!’ Volumes from Pools."” 1In preparihg this exhibit, I used
the statistical report of the New Mexico 0il and Gas
j’“ . . Engineering Committee which is compiled and edited by
the 0il Conservation Commission.

These are merely a total figure for the month of

August. I just thumbed through the book, added up the

gas which was reported as vented from the leases, and

FI e
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- curve is the average monthly gas production.

these are the totals. The total casing head gas

production from Southeast New Mexico, 25,620,000 MCF;

total flared, 231,300 MCF, less than one percent.
Northwest MNew Mexico, total casing head gas

production, 971,000 MCF; total flared, 42,750 MCF, and

this is around four percent. Now, some of this gas

from both areas is from new wells. There was a lot of

the gas which was carried in the undesignated portion

of the report and some of this, I'm sure, will be con-

nected to plants at a later date.

There are some flaring immediately after completion

before the receiving connection?

Yeg, this is necessary. |

All right. You have prepared an Exhibit 3,

Yes. FExhibit 3 is a2 ten vear nlot for the pericd 1961

through what is available through 1970. The bottom

curve in red is the normal unit allowable. The middle

curve is the average monthly oil production and the top

Now, I just concentrated on Southeast lew Mexico
because this seemed to be the problem area. ¥From the

graph ¥ou can tell that the normal unit allowable for

the first five year period remained fairly stable betwe




PAGE B
3 thirty and forty barrels and from that time it has been
g on the increase until it reached a high of saventy~five
S ua 8 o in early 1970, and then since that time has been down
[} 2 §8
SR ;5 to seventy.
- F4 L
s g =3
o2 g 53 0i1 production -- well, for the first year, five
DB 28
- &; X §§ Year period with essentially no increase in normal unit
) o g f§
' wn 3 gf allowable, the oil production increased from close to
B E g3
b g w2 8,000,000 barrels a month to approximately eight and
<D z Qu
i §§' § ¢§ three~quarter million. Since that time, with about a
' o § gg seventy-five percent increase in normal unit allowable,
ot a3 8 gy
i E & <3 why our oil production has only increased a little over
s ! . '3
P 2 z . Z
P ey 22 g §§ a2 million barreis a month,
.5 %
T & § e For the first ten months of 1970, why we have been
., TS 5 f8 ;
§ ; averaging right at 9,000,000 barrels a month. It does
g.w indicate that we do have a little excess capacity. Gas
P for the first five Years ranged between 23 and 24,000,0p0,

then we had a sharp increase in '66, then it fell off and
then again in 1970, we have a fairly sharp increase for

the first ten months.

Q Your normal unit allowable shows a drop in 1970. 1s
that drop reflected in the gas production and the oi}

production of 1970 on your graph?

A No. Now, I just used average monthly figure for gas

|
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and I thought this would best illustxrate the gae

production. I should point out that the August figure

on Exhibit 2, the gas production was 25,620,000 which i

[anad

one of the higher months of gas production.

QUE, NEW MEXICO

® PHONE 256.1294 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

This year was the first year where our casing head

=4

gas production did go over 25,000,000, so gas productio:

SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS. EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

- 5 E
w L ]
00 § has remained reasonably stable even with the cut in
‘ Eg g allowable.
. z
‘ Nt : Q Do you have any opinion as to the future production of
' S §l-
[ 83 gas, oll and normai unit allowable figures and what
. ¥
§ : a 4
L Ei‘ .3 they have to do with the proposed no flare order? .
a> g8 ~
P Te= 25 A Well, as Mr. Porter stated at the start of the hearing,
; = 83 the allowable was cut in June from 75 to 70 barrels
%;J primarily because of the flaring of wet gas. Now, 1
o have been advised by Phillips that they will probably
E have their problem licked by the first of the year and
é;i if that is the case and in view of the demand for New
o Mexico crude, I think it's probably reasonable to
: g ) assume that normal unit allowable will increase next

year, to what extent, I don 't know, but I think with

the increase in normal unit allowable and the indicatidn

that we do have excesa oil production and the reasonably

sharp increase in casing head gas production, why I
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UQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

think it's safe to assume that gas production is going
to increase and as the situation stands now, we have
nine plants which are in Southeast New Mexico which are
operating at or near capacity or have in the past few
months.

I think the situation has eased off somewhat by
cold weather and the use of more gas on the leases, but
with an increase in normal unit allowable and more gas
available, vhy we are liable to f£ind ourselves in the
situation where seweral plants are overloaded and will
flare gas unless we do write a no flare order.

All right. Are you familiar with the proposed order
concerning the flaring of casing head gas?

Yes, I am,

Would you care to review for the Conmission and all th#

ther intarasted nereons hare the various provisions of

the proposed order?

This, I have labeled Exhihit 4 and I think everyone
present has one of these. It is proposed order to
prohibit the flaring or venting of casing head gas whe#

certain conditions exist.
First paragraph, "Except as provided in this

order, no casing head gas produced ifroit ainy well locat%

(37




)

facilities and are flaring gas must obtain an exception
to the order prior to December 31, 1970.

Now, in the event a well is drilling and completed
in the later part of December, the operator will have
about thirty days from the completion date before he

will be affected by the order. This is an example; say

SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS
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dearnley-meier

the well is completed December 15, then his effective

h There has been some question as to what constitutja
R ‘ gas gathering facilities. Maybe I can clarify this by

using the example of, say, you have a shallow oil pool

h and desp gas pool and there are gas gathering facilities
in the pool for the deep gas. We wouldn't consider that
the shallow oil pool would have a gas gathering faciligy.

i I
' : ; date will be approximately January 15.

Q They don't have any connections in the shallow pool,

you are saying?

St

race 11
in a pool having a gas gathering facility shall be

) flared or vented on or after December 31, 1970, or thirty

- daye from the date such well is completed, whichever is

- v?f - later."
‘TT © ;2 Now, this paragraph exempts all pools from the '
e ‘g; | : order which presently do not have gas gathering facilitfes. '
N Wells whieh are located in a pool which has gas gathering




PaceE } 2

A They would have no connections in the shallow pool,

just connections in the deep pool.

2
o
z
o >~ 8 Q So it really isn't a facility for that pool?
' co § 3¢
o x Y
- § ;E A No, it isn't.
. <a E g§ Q All right. What was the reason for exempting pools
Sk 88 |
mas B 28 from the effect of this order if they didn't have gas
oD 2 .=
[F) 5 <
=0 i % gathering facilities at the present time?
e S-S X
‘4 fé; 8 EE: A Well, I think for the most part, the pools which presently
!'.',.’,;}., - Eué
e 32 § oe do not have gas gathering facilities will never have ga#
o % §;
et § g3 gathering facilities. The volume of gas is so small, if
o @ 9 d%
§ «3
Si‘ MR there is any at all, it would never warrant any gas N -
z .
: a . 88 .
Pt Te= § gé purchaser to lay lines and connect the leases and s0 we
' o = ] i
- - ¥
: e § &8 exempted these pools.

i There are exceptions. There is a couple that I

1 think of which will be exempted by this first paragraph

which should not be and I think we will have to -- unleLs
something is done in these pools, that the Commission
e will have to call a heéring to get gas connections in

these pools.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Ramey, in connection with thoso

WITNESS: VYes, they ars.

MR. PORTER: The possibility that the quality of

pools, they are relatively new pools,; aren't they? ' }
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Z the gas produced in these pools have had something to do
z
z with their not having facilities at the present time?
v
- § o THE WITNESS: Yes. This and other factors that -+
. x U
e i Eg 0 (By Mr. Hatch) Do you have any other comment to make
- § 2:
. L2
; P g 22 about paragraph one?
.o - gy
,'_j“ § gg A No.
a0 28
: oD 4 2
* - % 5: 0 Vould you continue, then, with the other paragraphs?
R
f“ e A Paragraph two, "Except as provided in this order, no
! ci:) 2 éE
. o é :g casing hea.. gas produced from any well completed after
' oy 3 gg December 31, 1970, shall be flared or vented after
. .; g ﬁtx .
. = & 2% thirty days following completion of the well."
; ' . * %
' as - g8
i 22 ¢ gk Now, this would cover new wells and this would -
: = 5 of: -
< % oax cover new wells in old poois, primarily is what we are
4 [= b= oo
; - 3 =8
: thinking akout here. Often on the completion of a new
; R well, even in an old reservoir, there.is gas available
§‘$ and we think in thls case that we should take a look a{
ff these and if the gas is not sufficient, why we can issye
an exemption and if it is, why we think that the operatior
[N
L - - should be required to connect the well.

Q Even though older wells in that same pool are exempted

by paragraph one?

A Right, that's true, Now, there has been a question

raised, several people have commented that thirty days
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2 might be too restrictive, that they just can't set the
5
f’ g wheels in motion and get 2 connection within thirty
- § o days, get a contract signed and lines iaid, and such,
. ;’ z Sg g0 the thirty daysstipulation may be a little too sever?.
;ﬁ gf § g% The Commission might want to consider making this )
- ég g gg lonqer, perhape sixty days. -
& :0 g ; MR. PORTER: Mr. Ramey, I believe there are some
TE %f? g §§ no flare orders existing where sixty days is allowed.
st g
o :Sj‘ g §§ THE WITNESS: Yes.
g §§ § gé GOVERMOR CARGO: How have other states handled it
wr @ 8 g¥
3 = & ;3 as to the period of time allowed?
U
.EE % §§ THE WITNESS: I don't know what the time is, B
§§ ; §§ Governor, hut I think they do give them some time. They give
- 5 =8
??: them time to flare the cas.
§fﬂ GOVERNOR CARGO: What would be your recommendation
f‘“ as to the time?
é:ﬁ THE WITNESS: I think sixty days would be reasonable. , '
, Thirty days, I doubt very much that they could -- now, if it's
L in a pool where there are connections and such, where it might '
B entail just laying a few hundred feet of line, why thirty
days might be all right, but in most cases, I doubt if they -
h could get their contracts signed and lines laid in that ‘
period. '
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B
Q (By Mr, Hatch) Now, in paragraph three, I'm sure yYou

have received many telephone calls concerning that.

Would you care to comment on paragraph three?

A It reads as follows: "Any operator who desires to obtein

an exception to the foregoing provisions, shall file an

UERQUE, NEW MEXICO

application in triploate with the appropriate district

office of the 0il Conservation Commission upon a form

ATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

designated by the Commission. The district supervisorsg

® PHONE 243.4691 o ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

are hereby authorized to grant such exceptions whenever

the granting of the exception is reasonably necessary

NK EAST e pHONE 256-1294 » ALBUG

O. BOX 1092

to protect covrelative rights, prevent wasta or to .

prevent undue hardship on the Spplicant. The district

supervisor shall either grant the exception within ten

SPECIALIZING IN, DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, ST

dearnley-meigr

1120 SUAMS BLDG., o P.

days after receipt of tha application or refer it:-to
;f the secretary-director of the Commission who will
&dvertise the mattey for publie hearing if a hearing is

‘ desired by the applicant.”

Now, as this states, éxceptions will be granted at
the district level by the district supervisor. The for
which I will go over later will be submitted in triplcate
by the operator and upon approval, will be distributed

as follows, the original to Santa Fe, duplicate to stay

1'w‘ in the appropriate district office and the other duplichte
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returned to the operator.
Now, in the case where the district supervisor

)

feels that the well should be connected and no exceptio

granted, why then it will be forwarded to the secretary

director of the Commission and the district supervisor

Frey

QUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

2
o
Z
>
8
e
= f g will contact the operator and advise them of his decisitn
é‘ C‘Zi.rt: : 2
i § ¢ and then it will be up to the operator to ask for a
L0 w %
. ;gf % §§ hearing to obtain an exception to the no flare order, |
s B st
bl SR the secretary-director agrees with the district supervipgor.
ST S
T 02, MR. PORTER: Mr. Ramey, in connection with this
a £ g3
" g; § ¢z proposed rule, isn't it reasonable to assume at this time th%t
j;; E gg in pools where there are gas gathering facilities that one
= Z 5z ,
— 5 oxy
< G zs hundred percent of the wells are connected that it's possiblF -

I to connect or to provide enough gas or large enough volumes

5 to be s0ld?

THE WITNESS: Yes, in most cases. Now, there has

o S v

i“? been instances where an operator, far soma reaaron or other,
has not signed a contract and I can think of one instance
where this happened where I finally shut the well in.
wWhathor I had any jurisdiction or not to do it, X don't knovw,
but I 'did shut the well in and there is another case in the

southeast at present where there have been two gas purchaser%

that have been trying for years to buy gas from a certain




PAGEl’]
g operator and he hasn't chose to sign with either one of ther.
- ¢
8 MR. PORTER: So you wouldn't be inclined to be ‘
y |
o § S very tolerant toward issuing an exception in a case like th*t?
o) g \% 8 .
. Ty 33 THE WITNESS: No, I would not.
o z
i . £ ;2
0 rs B §§ Q {By Mr. Hatch) What are some of the grounds that must
Ik 3¢
pa a5 & 33 e considered in granting exceptions?
< bad ° 3
i z <
Lo & ge A Well, of course, the volume of the gas, the cost that
) T < ‘Z’ 3
R g gé it -- you know, to connect the gas. Well, I think
: [edeed] z Yu
| Snte 20 & L 4
e O g ;% those are the primary -- the value of the gas,
l @ 2 532 Q When you speak of volume of the gas, would the distanc
- @2 8 g% i
‘ %E .z to the facility have anvthing to do with the volume of
= z 23 gas?
— 5 %h
s < 3 ¥
~ 2 F o83 A Well, yes. Of course, the greater the distance, why =
f the more cost involved in connecting the gas and {if -~ 4
ﬁ,ﬁ you know, if the gas company or operator, whichever one
? - lays the line, if they can't expect a reasonable payout
[}
5 or a payout, T don't know what would bo & xreasonable
i payout, but if they couldn't exgéct a payout, why then,
- X don't think it would Le necessary.
}; I think they would be due an exception.
) GOVERNOR CARGO: Do you think that there should be
'm a provision made for review of an exception by the Commissign?

In other words, where the exception has heen granted by youn




THE WITNESS: Bficfly, now w¢ are -- say onh a new

well, say we give them sixty days., All right, they come in

PHONE 243.6691 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO
NE 256-1294 © ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

I3
od
i

prior to the sixty days and say we are going to need anothex

fifteen days ~--

COVERNOR CARGO: You are talking about paragraph

G or provision G under application?

THE WITHESS: Yes ~- 80 we might approve it for

SPECIALIZING IN, DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STAYE MENTS. EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY CONVENTIONS
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district supervisor but the Commission may feel that it

, - shouldn't have been granted. Should vou provide for some

- ] kind of a review procedure within this paragraph?

o ‘;f : THE WITNESS: Governor, I think we have handled

‘.ﬂi Si : % that on the form which I will go over later.

; Aig GOVLRNOR CARGO: All right.

%fﬂ the fifteen days or we wight approve it for sixty days and

§ then, at that time we will review it. Some we know we can

?'” ' say until further notice and we would never have to review

1 them because there is not going to be any ¢gas available.

0 (By Mr. Hatch) When we talk about the volume of gas,
would that sometimes perhaps have to do with the abilitb
of the operator to have to find a purchaser?

l A Yes, that's true. If it's an isolated lease, why he

ray not have a purchaser available.

Q When you are speaking of payout, would you consider




A Paragraph four, "The flaring or venting by an operator

of gas from any well in violation of this paragraph

will result in suspension of the allowable of the

Mcig
— —
§ only the value of the 9as or would the value of the oil
- g from the lease also be conéidered?
i — g 9 A Well, this could be a consideration. Say an operator _
<§§ g gg completed a ten thousand foot Pennsylvanian Well and )
- ﬁé 5 gg had a three hundred fifty barrel oil allowable with a
. E 39
- g% s §§ ratio of a thousand. Well, he would be flaring 350 MCF
> g 2
=Y S gf of gas a day which I wvould consider, you know, a
S S -3
| é;? g gg considerable volume.
o 5?‘ g ;é In this case he may not have a purchaser availabl
_§§ é g? Or a purchaser might tell him, you know, if you will
o o 5 ¥
Ei % ?§ bring the gas over to such and such a place I'll take )
i .
; -g? g §§ it and in a case like this, why we could possibly canc#l <
| o 455 § gg his allowable and if we did this, why certainly the 350
‘! f barrels of oil a day would be lost and this could be .
gw, applied towards paying out his -~ having to layv the lira _
E;Q along with the value of the gas.
:: Q Do you have any other commonts to make about paragraph
. three?
A No.
Q Would you continue then?
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they are given a warning, is that right? In other words,

affected well or wells."

I have on my notes here ho explanation necessary,
but when I got tc fanta Fe yesterday,; why there was a
letter which they wanted to know what process we would
go through to do this, to cancel the allowable and
reinstate the allowable. It would be simply that if wd
caught a well flaring gas we would issue a supplement
to the oil proration schedule canceling their allowablﬂ
effective a certain date.

MR. PORTER: That‘would be after you had telephonéd
the operator to shut the well in?

THE WITNESS: Right. And then the reinstatement
would come either on the issuance of an exception to the
order or when he got a connection and in deing this, we
would then issue another supplement to the oil preration
assigning him an allowable.

GOVERNOR CARGO: But you wouldn't do this unless

vou have to catch them to warn them?
THE WITNESS: That's right.
GOVERNOR CARGO: That's interesting.
THE WI'TNESS: It may be a situation where they

are just popping a certain percentage of the gas and we can
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g advise them of it and they czn say, we will put a little
) - g more prassure on our separator ard get it down the line, but
N § . if it's a well where they haven't applied for an exception
‘ N % g% and they are flaring gas, why we will call them and say,
" ¥ &
= an % g; your allowable has been canceled.
. o F g
éé § g% MR. PORTER: I think, Governor, this is one of th+
4 C . <5 .
ii) % é? reasons why it‘s being recommended that the exceptions be
- %%i % Sg handled on local level by the field officer because they cap
[ g ] ~
_ §§= g %é make the inspection and expedite these exceptions or shut
é; § gé ins.
. 'gé § S§ THE WITNESS: The last paragarph, no extraction
[} - L] -~
g’m é%? ; %g plant processing any gas in the state shall flare or vent ~
%.; §§ g %% such gas unless such flaring or venting is made necessary P
i = 5 =5

by mechanical difficulty of a temporary nature or unless

the gas flared or vented is of no commercial value.

I think first this no commercial wvalus, we would
= congider this to be gas which has alread§ugone through the
treating plant whick nothing can be done with except flare
it at this point. In some cases, there may be wells in the
field which will have gas which is of a high nitrogen conter(t
and it may not ke practical for any plant to connect it and
I think -~ of course, this is dealing with extractiun plants

but I didn’'t mention that earlier.




Q (By Mxr. Ratch) What would an extended time be?

¢ ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

A Well, there again, I think each shut down will kind of
have to stand on its own merit; maybe the volume involwved

and how long they are going to be shut down. I had on

]

gasoline plant operator tell me that they had to shut
down for a period of, I believe it was, eight days
because their residue purchaser had to test his line for

this time to meet federal standards.
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Well, this was a scheduled shut down. The plant
was advised that this was going to happen and I think,
- in & case like this, why the plant operator would have
= to go to the oil and gas opsrators connected to his
system and tell them to pinch their wells back or shut
them in until this -- until this period is over and I
think this would be an extended shut down and I don't

D s

race 22
But now as to mechanical difficulty, my idea of
. a mechanical difficulty of the plant would be a temporary
- loss of fuel or power to an engine or a compressor and where
t _%; : it would be down for a matter of an hour or maybe two or
wf as j three hours.
, [}
!t
l think the gas should be allowed to be flared during

things like this.

.

There was another instance where an operator was

L
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as possible. This is labeled Exhibit No. 5. It is
entitled "Aprlication for Exception to No Flare Order

P o

R-blank,” whatever the order might be, if the Commissioh

sees fit +o issue such.

This is broken down into parts A through G. Part

A is applicant, which would be the oil and gas operator| .
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: hersby requests exception to R Order No. so and so for
f,w so many days or until the date, for the name of the
installation located in; first part would be section,
township and range; the second part pool. The name of
the installation could be a single well or it could be
a lease containing several wells. And the period, I

guess they could request anything they want to.

J
race 23
down for several days to plastic coat a line.
‘ ) Q All right. You have already mentioned a foxm that has
I ) been prepared by the Commission to aid the operators in
i . c'::’
oy applying for exceptions. Do you have any comments you
o & ; would like to make cvoncexrning that form?
e as A I will go over the form and try to claxify it as much
’ I think down in paragraph G where it says ”approvgd

until” would be the limiting factor there. They might

request one hundred twenty days. we might grant them

. R sixty or they might request thirty and we might see fi
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- B
3
. - to grant them sixty, probably not; if they didn't think
z
' (]
: ; it would need anymore than thirty, why we probably
8 .
a oo & go wouldn't give them anymore.
= 9 %%
T § %; Part B, based upon an oil allowable of so many
as & 2%
.;3 & §§ barrels per day, the estimated gas volume to be vented
3 ; <2 is; that would be so many MCF and the value of the gas
z °<
- T I
= ég) § 35 in dollars per day. I think probably instead of -- in
S § %5 the first line instead of an oil allowable, I think we
L greow 3 - a 2
. a> & «f ,
e 2 g should say based upon oil production because in many
— 5 y :
-EE § '§§ cases the wells aren't making their assigned oil allow-
= & =3 ; _
i ;g able so production would be a more realistic figure. .
L = g % | ~
= = gé Then the value of the gas, I think the operators are
@ ¢ o .
=3 5 =& avare of what the gas value is.

Paragraph C, "Name and location of the nearest

!; [
o , gas gathering facility." This might be Phillips, HobbJ

ad

Gathering system, and tha distance, however far it is

to the nearest connection. Then estimated cost of gas

PRt

7 _connection. This ia probably something that the

el

operatot would have available or could probably get

T ——— ) S
-

from the gas purchaser.

Paragraph F, "This exception-is requested for the

following reasone;" The reasons could be, we need mor#

time or the reason could be that we want a permaneﬁt

L
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e,

exception bhecause the cost of laying the 1line and the

gas volume involved is such that it's not economical

to gather ang Process the gas.

EXICO

And F gays, "I hereby --" which is just a certi-

NY, DAILY cory, CONVENTIONS
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%
;; Sg» g S fication by the oOperator and then @, "approved Unt;l"
- .ég § § and this would be the time period as set out by the
o ::; § %? district supervisor and then, of course, his signature
m{ l§§ g §§ and then the no flare order or no flare order exemptio
. Z8
» gg" S ?§ number which, I assume, would be labeled for district
j as §- gé one, would start cut with 1-1, et cetera and district
) Eg g 2; two would start out the same way, 2-1; et cetera, for
= i 3 .
3 {E; 9 §§ the three distriots.
§§ g §§ Up here in paragraph b I left out -- we have an 4
™ § o8

asterisk after estimated volume of gas, which says "ma
require gas-oil ratio tests,*

0 Would this gas be metered if it's flared?

T T it e e

A No; probably not.

Q A moment ago You commented on whethey thirty days is

well to gather their information and get a conneétion.

I notice the rule calls for approval within ten days b

a district supervisor for such application.

-—

Is ten days sufficient for a district supervisor

Tal .

sufficient time for an operater of a newly completed l
a




'A0526
é to make a thorough investigation?
F 4
] A Yes. It should be unless we have a terrible snow storm
. o g or something.
<3 3 &g
=y E§ Q 0f course, I assume that if you cannot make such an
-~ . % Zz ‘
o2 8 gl investigation as to make it clear within the ten days,
~ 55 3 E3 that would be tha type that vou would want to refer to
: ) g 2
z °z
" o %2 5. the Commission for approval?
- = E 33
T g e3 A Well, I don't think there would be any trouble in the
-1 [} % g:
ca. - &z
T district making an investigation within ten days. I
a5 ¢ 5% think the unly type that should be roferred to the
- @ 8 g%
E : 7: secretary-director would be the type where we think
: ; z gg -
f —= I a3 there should? bé a connoction.
5§ i
i _gg : ae Q Do you have anything further to add to your testimony? 4
é % A No. This is all I have.
fﬁq Q Were Exhibits 1 through 5 prepared by you or someone
§ under yous supervision?
f ; A Yes. Exhibit 5, this was a staff recommendation. I

b think it came out of the Aztec office and Exhibit 4 wa
a staff recommendation which was discussed by all staf
members from all districts. The other three were

prepared by me,

MR, HATCH: I would like to introduce Exhibits 1

D mes

through 5,

ot
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MR. PORTER: If there are no objections, the
exhibits will be admitted. Would you like to amend Exhibit

5, Mr. Ramey?

THE WITNESS: Yes. I think it should be oil

e,

production, bhased upon oil production of so many barrels per

day.

{

dearnley-meier reporting service,

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

MR. PORTER: Does anybody have any comments on this
suggested revision of the form? It would be based on oil

production, so you would strike an allowable and add the

Y

word "production,” based upon 0il production of so many

¥

barrels a day. Then, the record will note that the Exhibit

L

5 har heen corrected to that ex

Mr. Ramey, in connection with this asterisk and
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;'x the note that it may require gas-oil ratio tests, would you
! nind discussing why that was put in there?

%'“ THE WITNESS: Well, I would think that we would
receive an application and they might say 25 MCF per day and
upon our investigation, why we go out and think that there'J
more qus there, why I believe we would require the operator
to at least measure the gas, mayhe perhaps ~~ maybe require

gas measurement test would be more applicable there.

MR, PORTER: Well, also wasn't this done so that

gas~-0il ratio tests would not he required on every well upon
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3 which an exception was requested?
‘ g
5 THE WITHESS: Right. They could take a gas-oil
~ § o ratio test for the whole installation.
.o E 58
=2y §§ MR. PORTER: This was due to the fact that the
- . % Iz R
@8 8% district supervisor in general will be familiar with an
= k& 38
- o3 B 23 area and will know whether or not generally speaking ratios
o 2 gf are high enough to require a test?
I Sl -
S THE WITNESS: Right.
Lo z g:
f o 29 o« a z
ar § .3 MR. PORTER: Does anybody have a question of Mr.
as é ég Ramey concerning any of hies recommendations or suggestion? .
‘@ 8 g%
= 3 °2 CROSS EXAMINATION
4 . * X
—, z .%
=2 g & BY MR. LOSEH: <
—— = w Z
— I iz
- é gg 0 Mr. Ramey, let me ask you a question with respect to
- w =g

your recommendation on the time. In response to the
Governor's question, did you say the time might well
be sixty days rather than thirty days after completion

of the well?

L A Yes, I think it sould be. Most of our present no ' I

flare orders have a sixty~-day clause in there which
allows the venting of gas for sixty days.
Q Do you think in most instances an operator can obtain

a contract and lay his line within sixty days?

A In most cases, yes. Now, there will be exceptions, I'm
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sure. Of course, it will depend on, you know, how
close he is to a facility. If he is twenty miles away

from a gas gathering system, why no, I don't think

N
s,

sixty days would be long enough. -

08, i

Vi

Q But you think if ha's in a pool with a facility that

{

may be long enough?

A Yes, I would think so.

Q- In your testimony with respect to the first paragraph
of the proposed order you said, if I recall it correct,

that you knew of two pools that had no facility that

® P.O. BOX 1092 ® PHONE 243.6691 o ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

you thought might require some action by the Commission

to issue a no flare order in them. What are the names

of those pools?
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A Well, I was thinking primarily of the Sulimar and
Double I Queen Pools. I'm sure that I can -- I could
go through and find some more. Right off, I think of
the Trace Pop Lotis Pool in Lea County which is a
reasonably rnaow pool.

Q I think the orxrder implies at least one gropnd for an
exception or fairly automatic exception. Would you say
that if there is no gathering facility in the pool in

which the well is completed that you would issue an

exception in that case?
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A Not just on that basis alone, Mr. Losee. If the well
was making a considerable volume of gas, why we might
issue a sixty-day exception, beyond the sixty days, but
I think we would need some further proof.

Q kWell, what if it was impossible to obtain a connection
for any gathering facility into the pobl?

A Well, then, I would think we would have to give an
exception,

MR. PORTER: Mr, Losee, ag I understand the
proposal, pools which do not have gathering facilities are
automatically uxenpt.

0 (By Mx. Losee) Well, now, ig that aoing to be tru
the well is completed after December 31, 1970?

A No.

Q You will have to seek an exception to any new well that
is completed after December 31, '70?

A Or-in the period from December 1 to that time, you are
going to have to obtain an exception. This would be
for any well, whether it's an old pool or whether it's
a new well in a pool that has facilities, you still
have to obtain an exception for it if you don't get a
connection prior to the date of the order.

o} And you do think that if it would be impossible for the
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operator on a newly completed well in a pool that doesn't
have a facility that that would bhe something that the
district supervisors would grant exceptions for?

A Yes. I think you could probably -- you know, you could

probably have a statement from the nearest gas gatherin

® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

facility that they weren't going to lay a line and then
we would probably verify this. There, again, it -- thi

inight boil down that they would take the gas if you

INGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY Cory, CONVENTIONS
PHONE 256.1294 o ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MELICO

® PHONE 243.6691

would deliver it to a certain point. We may have to

take that into consideration.

.Q. BOX 1092
NK EAST o

Q Now, let me turn to the pools that do have gathering
facilities in them. voyu have mentioned that there are

8everal plants in Southeast New Meﬁico that are at

SPECIALIIING IN, DEPOSIYIONS, MEAR
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capacity at this time ang also in your testimony the
likelihood that the oil and resulting casing head -- ¢h
il allowabie will g0 up and the resulting casing head
production wiil go up.

What would be your attitude, which is only one as |
& supervisor, if in such a pPool where there was a
facility which was at capacity and the allowables were
raised and your client -~ I mean the particular operat
could only dispose of a portion of his casing head gas,

even though there was a facility present in the pool,




PAGE] D

. § they wouldn't take all of his casing head, would they
§ be entitled to an exception?

} f 8 A No, I don't think so. I think that -- I think that

. = Ho
) B g %é all the wells in the pool should be pinched hack a

?é ? §§ certain percentage.

. £ 38

ég i %é Q Well, let me, under the same set of circumstances,

o g %g assumeé that the gas gathering facility iz owned by an

éii é gg operator of some production itself in that pool and

U & oz

éﬁ f ;% they would continue to take all the casing head from

;gg g é% their own wells and not from another operator's well.

¢ 3 o%

ii‘ z ;g Does that other operator have any relief under any i -

-g; g gg rateable take statute in New Mexico? 4
B _EE é gg A I don't think rateable take applies to casing head gas.

However, I don't think the plant operator would be

very honorable in a case like this, but whether honor

and money will mix, why I don't know. |

— Q Vel -~

A I would think the Commiesion would have something to
full back on to straighten out this situation.

Q Well, would you --

A I would certainly recommend, you know, that something

be done where the wells would be, you know, prorated

equally.
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Q Well, would you, as a district supervisor, if an
operator presented such a reguest for an exception to
flare his, what would your action bLe?

A First, I would go to the plant operator and hear his

RQUE, NEW MEXICO

story and see if I could convince him to, you know,
stop this practice of taking his own and to hell with
the other and then if I didn't get any results, I think
I would immediately contact the Commission in Santa

Fe for advice.

EAST ® PHONE 256.1294 & ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

0 Well, what relief would the Commission be in a position -
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E ~—
i to give an operator under those circumstances?
e L 3

— 2 A May I refer to that my attorney?

- & 0 Yes, sir.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Losee, I was just sitting here

thinking that I have an idea Mr. Ramey's action would be to

refer that question to the Commission.

MR, LOSEE: Well, he referred it to Mr. Hatch and
- I would really like to know what action the Commission could
take under those circumstances.

THE WITNESS: UQ engineers, we have legal opinions
but whether they are good ox not, why -~

MR. PORTER: If Mr. Hatch would like to answer

that question, he may proceed.,
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R - I e
5 MR. ARMIJO: Mr. Ramey, don‘t you fael that we
~ Z
% have two things over here to contend with, number one is the
- 8 order then number two is to follow through on rules and
x 9
e % H9
O regulations where we conld send them out to the industry for
— ' 5 =2
S S 1 :
@ % 3z recommendations also?
“o & 38
- Mot = 23 THE WITRESSG: Yes.
wio) * 28
s % . 2 .
o i g MR. ARMIJO: We could go on and on all day over
~ = & gk
A g w3 Loyre as far as individual ox unique situations and I feel
v A
: o = az
e a3 3 B actually that there are two things over here and I think that
e ¢ 5% the rules and requlations are cecondary after the orxder is
Ay : ; § 0:2 L
E? 8 °2 issued pon't you feel that?
- i gg RO
. =g 3 MR. LOSEE: Well, I think, M. Conmissioner, OuUr
= | -
’ = S o2& concein about the existence of the ordex dcean'ts -~ wWe are
: - & =8
e -
%Ei not -- one, we are concerned that it's a good conservation. 4
s practice put we have an actual situation and 1 can foresee
P some others in the absence of any rateable take authority in

New Mexico on casing head gas wherein an operator in = pool

with a gas facility, where the gas purchaser is also a

we arc raising this question really by way of cross examination I
so the record will have the, if you please, unequitable

producer, an extremely unequitable gituation could arise and

situation in it with the request that we submit some re-

visions to the proposed order which will take care of that

-
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situation.
MR. HATCH: I think the Commission cextainly would
appreciate your submitting any proposed wording that may

solve this problem. I don't think it's beyond the power of

EW MEXICO
MEXICO

4
]
z
3
S
X
S
5
]
¥
- ? Zg
- w8 3z the Commission to consider -~ in the case you are speaking
e = & l.au
o £ 3¢ _
e - §§ of, there may be a need for an adjustment of the allowable
o @ 3 .
> g L E
20 I G in that pool as compared to the statewide allowable; might
1o < Iz
ot g w 3 be a possibility or legal way.
< S oo
[ S 58 ] L 4
- § e Z You may wish to comment on that.
} S o~
§ &°
a S % MR. LOSEE: Well, of course, it could be solved ii
—~ ‘@ $ g% |
= 3 o that way, the allowable could be reduced for the pool. The
>'-\ 4 2
a» . R®
r— ¢ 3 Commission could, in the instance where an operator could
(- 8 %y
< ix
= § 2a show that he was being unequitably treated by the purchaser,
-— 3 =8

you could give him an exception and let him flare his gas;
. ; not a good conservation practice but surely a protection of <
= correlative rights with respect to his oil production.
I have some language which I will be glad to submit.

GOVERNOR CARGO: Do you have proposed amendments

to this with you?

MR. LOSEE: Yes, sir. I
GOVERNOR CARGO: Are you in favor with the general |
!

thrust of the order?

MR. LOSEE: Oh, surely.




Pt

g

Annr:
raner:

»”
¥

fu—
aD
a>
=

]

—
a>
—_
P
(S ~]
ad

-

SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS. EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

1120 SIMM: BLDG. ®. PO, BOX 1092 & PHONI 243-6691 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

1203 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST ® PHONE 250-1294 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

rAcEZ6

MR. PORTER: My, Losee, I can appreciate your

concern, certainly. I can also appreciate your wanting to

I think you should. I

get these ideas into the record.

think the possibility is pretty remote that something like

this would happen, but certainly it could.

T also realize that the conmission has pretty broad-

powers when it cones to protecting correlative rights and I

A §
don't

However, we will appreciate your suggestions as to wording

that might improve the rule.
l"R .
T will be glad to read them into the recoxd.

COVERNOR CARGO: Do you have those typewritten or

nrepared?

MR. LOSLE: Not typewritten, they are pencil notes

pProbably not readable by anybody but myself.

MR. PORTER: Well, suppose we proceed with the

cross examination of Mr. Ramey and then, as you

time comes for statements, if you would like to include this

in your statement, that would be fine.

THE WIENESS: I think in answer to your question,

T wouldn't be in favor of giving an individua

Losee, NO,

Mr.

operator the right to flare gas. 1 think it's a problem tha

+hinlk the Commission would hesitate to use those power%.

I1OSER: Well, when it comes time for statements,

say, when the

|

[nd
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should be handled on a ficld wide basis. That's my opinion.
" MR. LOSEE: Well, I think from the cross examination

and the comments by the Commission that the record has the

g
Z
S
§ (o]
: §
©r & ¢ problem raised.
SR Y MR. PORTER: Docs anyone else have a question
cn £ gy
: . H g% concerning any of the testimony that Mr. Ramey has given?
~ Qs : < g )
R S Would you identify vourself for the record, please?
oo s B
- ‘:: K 3 ; 2 - - - -
- 5 88 MR. AZBILL: Luther Azbiil, Skeily.
SRR B 4.}
i o z w
;_ . 2 & CROSS_EXAMINATION
RO T
— £ % BY MR. AZBILL:
, e 85
: g; § i Q You mentioned in your testimony that in the case of a
$~ z ° g ~
: a o 8¢ gasoline plant operator beinag forced to flare gas for , -
: = Z 3z '
. = g §§ an extended period of time, you suggested that it would 4
: v g3
H - S =8
b be his responsihility to notify various operators of
§

that fact, if I understood your testimony proper.

—~d s e - o o P = e e B B o [P PP -
That's placing the gasoline operator in a regulatox

G

position and that's an awful uncomfortable place for us

to be and it is our feeling that that position belongs

to the Commission and not to the gasoline plant operator.

A Mr. Azbill, of course, I kind of take the stand that if

e

the gasoline plant operator contracts for the cgas he

ought to be able to handle it and there, again, if he

has trouble which is going to necessitate:a shut down,
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he sould be more aware of where the gas is, where he
can go to pinch it in andkwhat have you, until, you
know, the emergency is over or the scheduled shut down.
Q Then, if you did go ahead with the proposal like that,
would you also give the gasoline plant operator and thi
producer that he elects to shut in then the automatic

privilege to make up whatever allowable was lost to

give sufficient time for this factox?

A Now, whether this would fall under some provision like
purchaser proration or not, I don't know. I assume it
would. Then, in that case, he could apply for back
allowabie and if the

why, yes, I think we would give him permission at some 4
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'gif later date to make up what he lost.

Q Would it be incorporated in the original ordex?

A No, X doh't thiﬁk that would be necessary, no. I think
this would fall under one of the other rules of the
Commission. This would act just like purchaser pro-
ration on oil. If the operator is prorated by the gas-

oline plant, why, then, he could apply to the district

.v~‘?-_f—-f'l-IlIIII-llllllllllll'!!l“....-.......-...
B dearnley-meier

office for hack allowable.

Q In reviewing the order as it was proposed, our people

were very upset about that particular provision in that
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we feel it places an unfair burden on the gasoline }

pPlant operator and while the principles of the no flare

order is conservation, we are thoroughly in favor of it

MONY, DAILY cory, CONVENTIONS
(<]

s 3o
e Y
== :3 but to have us act as policemen to say which leases
z
- -~ X wE
&3 B 8z will be shut in, we feel ig unwarranted burden.
pe— w S
=N
as & Z8 In our instance, we are not -- We are separate fr
(e } n «
g °=
Lo I Fe our production rortion of our company, but even so we
~ = 2 32
i v &2 .
4 w3 feel it's an unjust burden for us to assume.
é J
Lo ] z g:‘:
£©. .:; a (Z)
-~ ¢ ek MR. PORTER: What company do you represent, Mr.
v &
| . z oo .
2 52 Azbil1?
E 3 i MR. AZBILL: Skelly. .
a> 2 i .
_ = g ;5 MR. PORTER: You operats how many plants in South
: . N b
. o i 2z ] &
: a ¢ g, east New Mexico?
I — v ==
,' MR. AZBILL: Three.
i
t
b MR. PORTLR: “Three plants?
”“ , THE WITNESS: I can undorstang your problem, Mr,

Azbill., 1¢ rnight be that if a scheduled shut down does
arise that perhaps you and I could get together and we coul

work out something that won't be too hard on anybody,

!,

MR. AZBILL: well, I would certainly like to have|--

at least, if it ultimately 1s that the casoline plant operi or

[
l

be a provision that that lease operator could use that

Il

AR Y

is the one that determines what leases are shut in, that th[re : I




‘ PAGE 40

curtailment notice as his automatic authority to apply for

the allowable he has lost and also with sufficient time so

that it would be a meaningful thing to him --

THE WITNESS: Right.

2
o
. =g
x g§ MR. AZBILL: -- ang that would protect his cor-
= E g8 relative rights.
o> & %3
“2 z 3 GOVERNOR CARGO: Do you have any 8uggested wording
Do § Fe
;§§ 5 §§ in connection with the amending of another rule or regulatioﬁ
P g oy2
- g o¢& . v
= % £ that we have and I think you would have to do that; wouldn't
— EE 'i: ;{
g 2°
D 9 ¥
= 5 <3
' . 3
= £ g3 under production of ofl. of course, the gas is incidental )
= I 2%
= 3 §§ to the production o# 0il for more wells. We have allowed <
S ¥ ogs
s 6 ==
P this for a number of reasgons and certainly as director of
-
: the Commission, 1 would consider the curtailment of at1
:; production by a gas extraction plant a legitimate reason fo
L ! granting back allowable which would inelude both gas and

~ 01l 80 I doubt if he needs such a rule.

MR. NUTTER: My, Porter, even though the statute

éxempts casing head gas from rateable take, isn't it the
thought that in the event that a gasoline plant should have
have to curtail its purchases, it wouldn't be as Mr, Azbill

is suggesting, £hey would determine which leases would be

Youa, Pete? I
MR. PORTER: Governor, we have allowed to make up j
‘i
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shut in, but they would shut them all in or pinch them all
back to some extent, reduce them by twenty percent or some-

thing, rather than determine, well, we are going to shut in

that lease, that lease and that lcase?

Wasn't that the idea, Mr. Porter, that all of them
would be pinched in to some degree and not just some of theﬂ

shut in completely?

3:6691 & ALBUCUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

P4 ® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

HMR. PORYER: That's the whole idea of rateable

take; not rateable otherwise.

THE WITNESS: Couldn't this be done on a pool
basie? Say in their situation down in Eunice, they could

maybe pinch back the Drinkard Pool only.

MR. NUTTER: Seems discriminatory to me to pick
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out one and not the other. I share his anxiety there. He

n 2= whinh ones have to be

' '?-f has to make a determinaiiln
- curtailed. 7Tt would appear to me it would be more equita
' : even though the statute does exempt casing head gas from

rateable take, it would appear much more equitakle to curtail

everything to some degree, all of the connections.

THE WITNESS: 9They have a situation down there

where they have saveral hundred operators and this might'be

a traemendous chore to contact all of themn.

MR. PORTELR: Even though, as you say, casing head
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purchasers are exempt from the rateable take provision or

P

it's not included in the law, the Commission éan certainly

enforce rateable take as far as oll is concerned and this

X1CO

c. 14 :
oz takes care of your gas,

. 33' I think we can restrict production from any
'; ’

particular pool in order to prevent waste., I don't want to

have to take the stand.

MR, AZBILL: In any case. T wouldn’'t be -~ whethern
you restricted all operators a little bit or some operators
all the way,‘wouldn't make any difference really but the

fact is to curtail casing head gas you would have to shut

(43

¢ lensme in ox pinch it back -~

LA

MR. PORTER: All right.
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dearnley-meier reporting se

MR, AZBILL: -~- and if we did have such an order,

O od s et s B e S atd e v e

then I would also like the language protect the operator

L included as part of the ordsr.

MR. PORTER: Well, certainly the Commission will
‘f‘, take your squestibn into consideration. Anyone else have
e R a question of Mr. Ramey? Kind of letting him off easy. If
, there are no further guestions, Mr. Ramey may be excused.
‘I
B

(Witness excused.)

MR. PORTER: I believe that we have an indication

that there wouldn't he any further testimony from any
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participants jn the hearing. So, at this time, we will

+ale the statements.

——— B

Mr . Buell, I have you 1isted first; suppose you go

first.

E, NEW MEXICO

MR. BUELL: May it please the Commission. Pan

e ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICC

anerican Petroleum Corporation wholeheartedly supports the
entry of a no flare order. We do thié for two reasons: One,
yather obvious, it's a conservation measﬁfe and it will
prevent avoidable physical waste. Our second reason is that
we feel with such an order on the books the Commission can
then, with conplete confidence, raise the normal unit allow-
able o meet market demand with complete confidence that

their action will not result in flaring.

SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS
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dearnley-meier repg:

1 might also point out that we have had experiencé <
6?5 in other states with no flare orders and gituations have usen

generally discussed here today and in most cases we have

N ) [
%4; always been able to work out on & co-operative basis beiwesn _ |
P the concerned producers and the plant operator a schedule
P that will protect correlative rights.

i | ' In t.iose few cases where we could not do it on a

co-operative basis, we have then gone to the conservation

body and sought their help and we have always had it and 1'4

sure that will be the casae here in New Mexico.
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MR. PORTER: Mr. Woodruff.

MR. WOODRUFF: No statement.

MR. PORTER: Mr, Davis.

MR. DAVIS: If the Commission please, ve, too,
wholeheartedly recommend and endorse the no flare order. We
are quite concerned about the thirty-day provision which,

I think, has been cleared now. Ve think a minimum of sixty
and we havs found in many areas that with right of way
problems, contractual situations, we have found that even
sixty days is not sufficient and I would assume that when WJ
are confronted with that we can come to either the district
office or the Commission and ask for sdditional tims whors
we are prevented because we have run into that in Lea County
particularly where there has been a longer hold up because
of righ£ of way problems for the gathering line to be in-
stalled, more so than the contract.

Contracts are pretty much standard, I think, any
way, and very little difficulty there, but particularly the
right of way.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Simmons,

MR. SIMMONS: I want to read a statement. "Mobil
0il Corporation, as an operator in the State of New Mexico,

does not object to the goals of the Commission's proposed
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order prohibiting the flaring or venting of casing head gas
as set forth in this hearing. During ghis periocd of energy

shortages useful conservation practices should be encouraged.

4
g
Z
§
: g
<5 § 38
Sy 5; Mobil would respectfully recommend only two items for the
- 2 5%
@ g gz commission's consideration in writing the final order.
‘= § 8%
= & 83 One, that the thirty-day flaring period allowed
©0 § gf after completion of a well be extended to ninety days. In
e < 33
— o 53 our opinion, this would provide the time necessary to
o 2 g
. an’ § .§ complete gas contract nagotiations for most of the wells.
= ¢ 53 Item two, that the order provide for automatic exception and
= £ g ' -
= 3 3 a permit to produce the well in question during the pericd =
1 . L
= Zz ¥
-ES 2 §§ the application and/or hearing is under consideration by 4
= : it
a U am the Commission.
s & =8

Said well could be produced and casing head gas

flared up to limits as set forth in the Commission's Rule

= 506."

MR. PORTER: Mr. Kastler.

MR. KASTLER: I am Bill Kastler appearing today on
behalf of Warren Petrcocleum Corporation. Warren Petroleum
Corporation is a major gas processor in Lea County, New
Mexico. At the present time, the Bough area in Northern

Lea County is the only location in New Mexico whevxe Warrxen

is reqularly flaring casing head gas. This is due to the
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currently produced volume being in excess of the capacity

of their present gathering and processing facilities serving

this area.

Prior to the notice of this hearing, detailed

QUE, NEW MEXICO
NEW MEXICO

z
= o
R
- S
o2 & g, studies were being made of plans to determine the best
~ as % %3 method for providing additional gas gathering and processing
s g .8
g. %
L0 & 3¢ facilities in this area, taking into consideration the
L= R i
'gg g %% possibility of additional development. These studies
z ¥ w
2. & o az
- g :g indicated that the best plan for both the present and the N
_§§ g 33 future was to build in the Bough area an additional processing N
- a> ¢ °3§ , .
%E 8 :; ‘plant - with an ultimate capacity greater than could be pro-
N N z . Z - ’
a> . 82
= g =3 vided by expanding their existing facilities in the same
g g g2 area.
i The majority of the gathering lines are now
- installed and contracts have been awarded to build a new
f‘“ processing plant which will have an initial capacity of
B twenty-seven million cubic feet per day and which will be I
C readily expandable for additional volumes if driiling continues
. - in this area.
{? “ B Natural Gas Pipe Line Company of America, purchaser
of the residue gas, will extend its pipe line into the Bough
area and will compress the gas into the plant and pipe line,

f ) These facilitias must he completed before the flared gas can
\ N r I
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be processed or delivered to the pipe line.

Prior to making {its application to the Fpec for a

certificate for these facilities, Natural received a firm

commitment for early delivery of the compressors. The

ERQUE, NEW mEXICO

temporary certificate has been received now from the Federal

Power Commission and the residue gas purchaser is proceeding

with the plans to have the compressors oprerating as quickly

6-1294 o AlBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

MENTS, EX|
E 243.5691 o AlBUQU

as possible. Field construction will start within the next

f
'

two weeks and it is estimated that the full facilities will

not be .operable until mid March, 1971.

® P.O.BOX 1092 o pHON

1203 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EAST o PHONE 25

is a major decision to determine the designed capacity o

completely new facilities. Any prudent operator must make
N the decision'based on the amount of extra capacity that he
L Gan reasonably justify for future growth. Thig often results
o in o041 production developing in excess of Processing capacity
to provide a reasonable lead time for sizing, designing and
acquiring materials for the installation of additional pro-

In an area like Bough, that has 9¥own rapidly, it ' I

cessing facilities to Accommodate the increased gas productijon.

We are all now entering the coldest season of the
yYear when the gas-oil ratios will declihe substantially and

the producer will uge more of the available gas to operate

his production facilities, so we may reasonably expect a

—," kY -




area through March 15 to provide time for ¥arren and Natural

to complete the installation of the new facilities before

¢ ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

the Commission issues its no flare order in this area.

In the meantime, Warren pledges that it will make

PHONE 256-1294 » ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO
’
)
ct
¥

every effort to keep the existing facilities loaded

J
PAGE 48
further reduction in the volume of gasg flared in the next
’ few months. For these reasons, we respectfully regquest that,
- for the benefit of the producers in this area, they be
‘§2 allowed to produce their reqular oil allowables in the Bough
, maximum and work with the producer in every way we can to

SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS
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’E'
% equitably keep ths flaring to 2 minimum,
” g Thank you.

3 g MR. PORTER: Do I understand you, Mr. Kastler, _ ) -
l: : ) you are requesting an extension of time to March 15, 1971, 4
.j: vefore the provision of a no flare order would go into

effect for that particular area?
MR. KASTLER: That's correct.
. MR. PORTER: Since it would take you that long to
. ‘ ' install the plant and gathering facilities?
1 MR. KASTLER: VYas, sir.

MR. PORTER: Do you have any statements on how

long it will take Natural Gas Pipe Line to install facilitiés

Y

to take the residue gas?

{
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MR. KASTLER: I would like to refer that question
to Mr., C. W. Miller, who is vice-president of Warren and

who 18 here.

-

MR. PORTER: Fine.
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MR. MILLER: Ve visited with Natural the first part

of this week and they said they would make every effort to

® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

get that line in prior to that time if they possibly could.

MR, PORTER: Thank vou. Mr. MecCartar.

MR. McCARTER: Dale McCarter, with Texaco. Texaco
Incorporated fully agrees with the New Mexico 0il Conservation
Coﬁmission‘s desires and intent in Case No. 4453 to restrict
the flaring of gas to a minimum. Texaco recommends two

changes to the proposed order, both being designed to allevi

SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS. EXPERY YESTIMONY. DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS
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ate the administrative burden of the New Mexico 0il Conser-
vation Commission applying with the proposed rule.

These proposed changes ars ona, that the thiriy-
day clause in paragraph one and two be changed to ninety
days. It is the opinion of Texaco that the connection of a
well on & nsw leass, ong not under a prior contract, cannot
réasonably he expected to occur within thirty days after thﬁ

wall is complete,

The time involved in the development of a market,

contractual negotiations and other regulatory requirements
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g precludes the connection of a well, the sale within thirty

g days. Some existing pool no flare orders allow a ninety-day
i g go period before a gas connection is required and this time has
2 g %g proved satisfactory. That the following additions be made
12? % gg at the end of paragraph one: unless such flaring or venting
§§ ; %g is made necessary by mechanical difficulty of a temporary

I °=
i § g; nature. This addition will allow the flaring of gas at a
-gg § gg field sight in case of mechanical problems that occur which
éé« f ;% would preclude the gas processing plant from temporary flaring

g 2°
-gg g gg or venting the incoming casing head gas as field compressor
g;‘ § ;g or downtime, lime low~-down and et cetera.
SEE § Zg MR, PORTER: Mr. Rodgers.
e % 3%
— § g3 MR. RODGERS: W. C. Rodgers representing Phillips.

First, I think I might say in the matter of venting gas in
the Sulimar and Double L, I believe that we are going to
take that gas. Secondly, Mr. Azbill commented up here on
the matter of the regulatory power of the Commission and it4
action. In this prepared statement, which I would like to
read, I have an example which he might be referring to.

In the matter of Case 4453. Phillips Petrcleum
Company wishes to state that both as a producer of crude

oil and a processor of natural gas it is in accord with the
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objective that the New Mexico 041 Conservation is seeking

to accomplish by considering possible regulations to prohibi
the flaring or venting of casinghead gas, We, however, woul

like to bring to the attention of the Commission certain

EXPERY TESTIMONY, DAILY cory, CONVENTIONS
MEXICO

As a gas processor it ig our desire to gather =all

® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO
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q9as that is aunthorizsa ros sale to our plants as rapidly as !

i

connections can be practically achieved. In cases where

contracts with producers alrcady exist for other gas in the

i
b

'pool, it may be possible to meect the 30 day period of venti .

pProposed by the Commission. Problems in secn uring rights of

way and materials frequently extend the time required for

this work beyond 30 days from date of completion of & new
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well on a previouaiy unconnected lease. In our opinion mos¢
new connectisns have raquirxed time in excesc of this awmount.
Recognizing that the Commission proposes to authorize to it
district directors discretionary powers to grant exceptions
to this time period, we believe that the administrative
burden will be reduced without undue losses in gas or the

administrative control of the gas if the Commission sets

this time period at 90 days.

We are cognizant of the fact that the proposed

orxder as drafted prohibits the flaring of commercial gas at




purchasers almost as directly as by the problems of the

o plants themselves. Requirements of other agencies are also

® ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO
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factors. Specifically, two of our plants in New Mexico are
required to be down one period of appioximately
during each calendar year for state boiler inspections.

Other repairs and safety inspections are made at such times,

and the shutdowns have been extended beyond 24 hours in somé

instances where major repairs or changes in equipment were

SPECIALIZING IN: DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY CONVENTIONS
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a processing plant except as made necessary by mechanical
) difficulty of a temporary nature. It would be helpful if thp

) -~ Commission will recognize that gae processing plants are

.ég ; actually affected by the problems of the residue gas
I

Periodically plants4are shut off from residue
sales because of problems related only to the gas purchaser.
» ;"' In these instances plants do fiare gas in accordanse w
the instructions of the gas purchaser. If major down time
is expected by the gas purchaser, it is anticipated that the
plants will be informed well in advance of the shutdown
I period. Occasionally small volumes of residue gas are flared
| without advance notice for short periods of time because

high pressures have developed in the transmission system.

An extreme case of residue gas flaring occurred
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§ recently when one plant flared all residue gas for a saven
g
g day period, This was caused by the testing of lines owned
= § 9 by the gas purchaser and transporter. A more difficult and
_?ﬁ § gg more frequent case happens when the purchaser restricts gas
Sé- 5 gz takes to a fraction of the gas available.
— -éé g gg If the Commission can accapt instances such as
::) % éf those mentioned as falling within the concept of mechanical
e 2 33
2 ng g g% Aifficulty, then no insurmountable problems should result.,
. §§' S i% If, however, thesc do not fall within this category, then it
; '§§ § gg is believed that the proposed order should be expandsd
. a $ o%
= 5 4 slightly.
o T
- -EE g g? If required for this condition, it is suggested
- :gg § ég that the Commission direct that in those instances where it )
"j - is known that a plant will be down in excess of 24 hours 4
ffﬂ that notice be given promptly to the district director of
E»J the Commission and that he issue such instructioas to

producers as he may deem necessary. If planned shutdowns arie
made and not completed within 24 hours. the district directolr
should be notified as soon as practicable.

In our opinion plants Ao not have the capability

to totally contrcl the flow of gas that they receive. 1In

most cases we cannot shut out at the plant produced gas, but

for safety reasons must flare it if it enters our systems.

v
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§ Plants do not have the means to exercise ratable takes where
) é 0il production also is involved. Ouxr Company recently
- g ) conducted the shut down of a major plant during which it was
%g ; 'gg expected that the producers would shut down their wells for
- Sﬁ 5 gg a 24 hour period in order to prevent flaring. This was to
2L &
- g% % %g be in accordance with the directive of a state agency. The
2? g éf resulte appeared to be most unsatisfactory with only a
— < a3
ng ; g; portion of the producers actually shutting down all of theix
— §§~ E Zg vells. This resulted in the flaring of gas in the fileld.
& g g% Because of these conditions that have been
- ‘a 8 g%
:Ei i f; experienced we recommend that the Comnmission also grant to
'gg % g% its district directors discretionary authority to act to ) .J
_EE é §§ maintain field operations of both wells and plants in a N

manner consistent with both prudent and practical conservation

practices.

gkf Thank you.

MR. PORTER: Mr, Xellahin.

MR, KELLAHIN: Jasoﬁ Kellahin, appearing for
Temporary Resources Corporation. Temporary Resources

Corporatjon is the operator of the former Arco-Denton

Gasoline Plant located about eight miles northeast of

Lovington. The plant is presently processing eight million

cubic feet of gas per day with a compressor capacity of

R




the capacity could be increased up to +hat figqure.

There are presently fifty~six miles of gathering
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1ines to tha plant and lines run as far west to the High
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gixteen million.
' - The capacity could be increased to 21.5 million
; ‘ per day by setting another compressoxr which would bo a very
: ﬁf > simple operation which could be accomplished very quickiy.
- . ] The plant itself has a processing capacity of twenty-seven
e -
L = to thirty million per day so by addlngwadditional~compresso:s
|
piafins Field. Tempoxary {s in the unique position of look-~
I ing for gas and obviously has no objection to the no flare
order. Ve are ready to cooperate with the commission and

with any of the operators OX producers gathexing and proces

g”‘ sing any gas that can be economically brought to their plant. 4
o GOVERNOR CARGO: What's your position on the

n
hY
S
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1202 FIRST NATIONAL BANK EASY ® PHONE

1120 SIMMS BLDG. ® P.O. BOX 1092

dearnley-meier

e thirty-day period?

MR. KELLAHIN: The question was not ralsed as
Temporary has been actively looking for gas connections, but
I am‘sure they would prefer to 9o along with either a sixty
or nihety-day period because in other areas we have had
experience with right of way problems getting a little

sticky at times.

MR. PORTER: Mr. Losee.

I —
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MR. LOSEE: A. J. Losee, appearing on behalf of

Yates Petroleum Corporation. We endorse the endeavor of the

commission in seeking the enactment of this no flare order.

EW MEXICO

® PHONE 256-1294 @ ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

One, we would like tc

fongind

We do propose two changes in it.

concur in the recommendations already made that the thirty-

day period be increased to ninety days, which will permit

an operator and a gathering facility a reasonable time to

negotiate a contract and to lay a line and to overcome the

right of way problems.

Second, we would like to propose a change or two
changes in the oxder which will, one, grant an automatic N

exception where there is no gathering facility and two, an

SPECIALIZING IN: DUIPQSITIONS, HEARIMGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

1120 SIMMS BLDG, ® >,0.BOX 1092 ® PHONE 243-64901 » ALBUQUERQUE, N

1203 FIRST NATIONAL EANK EASY

dearnley-meier reporting service,

automatic exception where the gathering facility, 1if presenq.
has not tendered a contract to the operator on substantially
7 the same terms as it is purchasing gas in the pool.

5\( T will read the proposed language, the latter
baeing necessary, we think, because of the absehce of any

rateable take statutory authority in New Mexico on casing

head gas. I would take exception that the rateable take

provision on crude oil would also permit a rateable take

on the casing head gas.

P e

I just don't believe that would solve the problem|

In the first paragraph following the woxds "gas gathering
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facility," add this phrase, which has tendered to such well
a purchase contract of substantially the same terms as it is
purchasing casing head gas from other wells in the pool.
That's the end of the inscrt.

Down in the third paraqraph, second sentence,
following the language "to grant such exceptions" add this
phrase, “"where there is no gas gathering'facility in the
pool or where a gas gathefing facility in the pool has not

tandered a purchase contract to the well on substantially

o
iy
(&)
4}
£
3
0O
44
[4]
3]
3
{}
)
143
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other wells in the pool and or"; that is the end of the

the langugae "and/or wnenever the

— o e

granting of an exception is reasonably necessary, protect

correlative rights and prevent waste."
What we are suggesting is merely adding two

automatic exceptions which the district engineers will have

authority to arprove.

MR. PORTER: Does this conclude the statements?

MR. HATCH: Mr. Losee, would you furnish the

Commission with a written copy of that?

sir.

MR. LOSEE: Yes,

Y have two communications here that

MR. HATCH:

I would like to call attention to.
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MR. PORTER: Suppose ycu read those into the
racord or at least make note of them so they can be picked
up in the record.

MR. HATCH: They are fairly short. I think we &ai
read them into the record. Telegram from Humble 0il and

Refining Company. "Humble 0il and Refining Company uxges

* ALBUQUERQUL, NEW MEXICO

ALBUQUERQUE, NFW MEXiCO

the Commission to consider extending the time of thirty day%

SPECIALIZING IN: DEPQSITIONS, HEARINGS, SYATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTIMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

(X § .
g i
oo 2 to ninety days, allow for venting of gas of new wells not
L“.»‘ s R
g Qu
g L8 under gas contract to allow for normal delay for the contradt
=3 ;5 negotiations in connecting uwp of wells. Also suggest
- E; 2% operators be allowed to flare gas made necessary by mechanidal
=z .
o 8e aifficulty of a temporary nature."
o= w <
— LR
e §§ A letter from Amerada-~iless Corporation addressed
- =8

o to the Commission. "Amerada Division, Amerada iess Corpo-
ration has reviewad the proposad order to prohibit the
flaring or venting of casing head gas when certain conditiors
f”' exist and supports the adoption of the rules as posed."
A letter from Union 01l Company of California,
addressed to the Commission. "Union Oi)l Company of California
supports the action of the 0il Conservation Commission in
promulgating the no flare order proposed in Case No. 4453,

Recognizing the necessity of regulating the handling and

conservation of casing head gas the oil industry is well
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served with orders of this nature which eatablish guide
lines in the operation so as to comply with the objectivas

of the Commission's policy. 1In reviewing the proposed ordexi,
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we have been confronted with two questions we feel are

significant.

The first relates to mechanical problems that may
cause temporary flaring at a well. As provided for plant
operation, it would seem appropriate to also exclude well

flares which are of a temporary nature, resulting from

DEPOSITIONS, HEARINGS, STATE MENTS, EXPERT TESTUMONY, DAILY COPY, CONVENTIONS

or at the plant processing gas from the well.

Unlese this strong, overriding reason exists far
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SPECIALIZING IN:

restricting all such flaring, even thoughk such flaring is
in a miror nature, it appears that a great deal of Commiasior
and industry inconvenience could bLe avoided by excluding
such temporaxy flaring from the prohibition of this order.
Therefore, we suggest the clause, "unless such flaring ox
venting is made ncessary by mechanical difficulty of a
temporary nature” be added to the end of each of the first
two paragraphs of the proposed order.

The_second question relates to the allowable

suspension provision of the proposed order. We note that

the period for such suspension and the method for reinstating
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allowvable is not sypelled out in this provision. We feel

that this period and the method of reinstatement should bhe

clarified in the ordex. ‘e appreciate having had the

2

9

Z

é

~ 8
cs 3 39
By NS opportunity of reviewing the proposed order in advance and
= 3e

. 2 g3 ‘

a> & g2 requaest your favorable ccnsideration of the points discussed
mo 823 herein.
B0 % gf While these questions may not bhe of a méjor
= 2 33
L 3 significance, we fecel that consideration thereof at this
e ¥ 93

- az
g?' & of time may contribute to the full understanding of the oxder,
as § %g may assist in avoiding prohlems of handling once the order
‘@ § o¥
= =3 :E hecores effective. Union 0il Company of California." -
>I"'\ z ..:i
= ¢ ég That's all I have.
E &y ¢
S § o= MR. PORTER: Thank you, Mr. liatch. At this time
- & =%

the Commission certainly wants to express iis appreciation
to you for your interest in this case, for your participatign,
for coming here and offering the suggestions that you have
and asking the questions that you have.

We, at this time, are agoing to take what I hope
will be a brief recess and reconvene here. We hav: already
decided that a no flare order will ke issued. What we want
to discuss at present, during this brief recess, is vhen it

should become effective.

Of course, we hope we can announce an effective
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date here today so that you will be placed on notice and
then, of course, we will take some time in working out the
details of the order hefore it is signed. Righi now, we
will take, what I hope will be, a very short recess.
(Whereupon, a brieéf recess was taken.)

MR. PORTER: The Commission has decided to make
the no flare order effective January 1, 1971, We will 31104
§ixty days in paracraph two instead of the thirty. The
other details of the order will he worked out and the order
will be sent out prior to the effective date.

Governor Cargo, d4id you have anything that you

want to sav?

COVERNOR CARGO: Well, I wanted to congratulate
everyone in the industry for so activ _y seeking this order
and I think you have been very progressive minded in doing
so and I just thought congratulations would be in line here,
raybe irn order.

MR. PORTER: Thank you, Governor. The regular
hearing will be adjourned at this time. The examinexr hearin

will reconvene up in the 0il Commission Conference Room.

»
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STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
) ss

COUNTY OF BERNALILLO )

I, GLENDA BURKS, Court Reporter in and for the County
of Bernalillo, State of New Mexico, do hereby certify that
the foregoing and attached Transcript of Hearing before the
New Mexico 01l Conservation Cormmission was reported by me;
and that the same is a true and correct record of the said

proceedings to the best of my knowledge, skill and ability.




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF THE HFARING CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION
COMMISSION ON ITS OWN MOTION TO CONSIDER THE PROMULGATION

OF AN ORDER PROHIBITING THE FLARING OR VENTING OF CASINGHEAD
GAS IN THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO ON OR AFTER DECEMBER 31, 1970,

WHEN CERTAIN CONDITIONS EXIST.

CASE No. 4453
Order No. R-4070

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION

BY THE COMMISSIONM:

This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on November 18, 1970,
at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the Oil Conservation Commission of
New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the "Commigsion."

i
1
!
I
NOW, on this lst day of December, 1270, the Commission, aé
i
i

quorum being present, having considered the testimony presented
and the exhibits received at said hearing, and being fully advised

in the premises,

FINDSs :

:

{1) That due public notice having been given as required by!

law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject
matter thereof. L

(2) That substantial amounts of casinghead gas produced fro
oil wslls in the State of Hew Mexico argu presently being flared oyx
vented to the atmosphere. g

(3) That tha flaring or venting to the atmosphere of sub-
stantial amounts of casinghead gas results in the unnecessary or
excessive surface loss or destruction without beneficial use of

much of such natural gas.

(4) That in order to prevent the unnecessary or excessive
surface loss cf a valuable natural resource, the wasteful fiarin
or venting of casinghead gas should be prohibited.

(5) That in order to prevent waste, the flar.ng or venting
of casinghead gas, except as provided in this orxder, produced by |

|
]
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. CASE No. 4453
¢ Order No, R-4070

i
H
i

0il wells located in pools having gas gathering facilities should
be prohibited on or after January 1, 1971, or 6C days from the
date such well is completed, whichever is later.
]

(6) That in order to prevent waste, the flaring or venting
| of caminghead gas, except as provided in this order, produced by -
. o0il wells completed on or after January 1, 1971, for more than
60 days fcllowing completion of said welle should be prohibited.

IT IS THEREFORE ORDE ]

(1) That, except as provided in this vrdex, uc c<asinghead

IE gas produced from any well in this state located in a pool having
| a gas gathering facility shall be flared or vented on or after

January 1, 1971, or 60 dQays from the date such well is completed, -
whichever is later.

(2) That, except as provided in this order, no casinghead ; 4
gas produced from any well in this state completed after January ;
1, 1971, shall be flared or vented after 60 days following com~ |
pletion of the well. |
!

(3) That any operator who desires to obtain an exception to:
{’ the foregoing provisions shall file an application in triplicate §
I with the appropriate district office of the 0il Conservation Com~!
i mission upon a form designated by the Commission. The district

! supervisors are hereby authorized to grant such exception whcnevc*
the granting of the exception is reasonably necessary to protect !
correlative rights, prsvent wastes or prsvent undue hardship on

the applicant. The district supervisor shall eithexr grant the
1 exception within 10 days aftex receipt of the application or

. refer it to the Secretary-Director of the Commission who will

. advertise the matter for public hearing if a hearing is desired

by the applicant,

: (4) That the flaring or venting by an operator of gas from |
A | any well in vioclation of this order wilil result in svspension of
the allowable of the affacted well or wells. :

(5) That no extraction plant processing any gas in the
state of Neaw Mexico shall flare or vent such gas unless such
flaring or venting is made necessnry by mechanical difficulty

S e et o e e

!
.
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CASE No. 4453
Order No. R-4070

of a very limited temporary nature or unless the gas flared or
ventad is of no commercial value.

In the event of more prolonged mechanical difficulty
or in the event of plant shut-downs or curtailment because of
scheduled or non-scheduled maintenance or testing operations
or other reasons, or in the event a plant is unable to accept,
process, and market all of the casinghead gas produced by wells
connected to its system, the plant operator shall notify the
Commission as socon as possible of the full details of such
shut~down or curtailment, following which the Commission will
take such action as is necessary to reduce the total flow of
casinghead gas to such plant.

...... 2 temad £nw bha
[ 1

ANE Wb

deen neces-—

[, Avarad o —h d o P L T — e
(5) asiBbe JUFLBULCOLIVIl 0L UiLe Causs 17 IS

i tai
entry of such further orders as the Commission may
sary.

At
4

designated.

BTATE OF NEW MEXICO

esr/

DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hereinabove <
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WARREN PETROLEUM CORPORATION HAS INSTALLED THE SIX
TEMPORARY ! COMPRESSORS IN THE BOUGH AREA AND THEY ARE '
RUNNINGe DELIVERIES =TO NATURAL GAS PIPELINE SHOULD
START BY 4i00 PM TODAY AND =ELIMINATE THE FLARING OF
CASINGHEAD GAS IN COMPLIANCE wlTH THE =NO FLARE ORDER
OF THE NEW MEX1CO CONSERVATION COMMISSIONe = eot ),
C W MILLER WARREN PET CORP = | G5
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TEMPORARY =COMPRESSORS IN THE BOUGH‘ AREA ANb TH!;Y

ARE RUNNINGe DELIVERIES 0 NATURAL GAS PIPELINE sHOULD
START BY 4:00 PM TODAY AND ELIMINATE THE FLAR‘TNG OF
lCASlNGHEAD RAS IN COMPL!ANCE WITH THE NO F[ARE'ORDER oF
THE NEW MEXTCO CONSERVATION COMMI3SION, =
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POST OFFICE BOX 863 « ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO 87103 » TELEPHONE (505) 842.1540 N >

New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 2088
Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Re: Casinghead Gas Sales
Sulimar-Federal #1, NE NE Sec.
26 & Sulimar-Federal #2, NW NE
Sec. 26-15S-29E, Chaves County,
New Mexico ~ Sulimar Queen Field

Gentlemen:

In regard to your Order No. R-4070, prohibiting flaring of
casinghcad gas, ithis is to advise you that Pubco and Phillips Petroleum
‘ Corporation have entered into a contract for the sale of casinghead gas
from the subject wells. We understand that Phillips has staked and ob-
tained right-of-way for their pipeline into the Sulimar Field, and is
currently obtaining bids for the installation of this pipeline., We ex-~
pect that this pipeline and the well connection will be completed on or
about January 1, 1971, and that [laring of casinghead gas from the sub-
ject wells will be eliminated as of the connection date.

Sincerely,

' ¥
1,0 , ST !
/ / . PR , i
st ; e " L] . . :
N / ' . . ; e

Charles E. Ramsey, Jr. ,
Manager, Engineering & Evaluation

CERJr:cm
cc: Mr. Joe Ramey

P. 0. Box 1980
Hobbs, New Mexico 88240

.IIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIII.IIlIllIIllIIlIlllIllIlllIlll-lIl-l-I---lI-nn--------1-]-- . _—
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APPLICATION FOR EXCEPTION TO NO-FLARE ORDER R=__ T
=
—
! S
| A. Applicant,. , hereby requests —
i : ~
. exception to Order R- for - days or until (date) )
i for {name of installation)
located . Pool,
.B. Based upon an oil allowable of barrels per day,’
pe . | !
the estimated volume of gas t6 be vented is .
the value of the gas is § per day.
i C. Name and location of the nearest gas gathering facility:
D. Estimated cost of gas connection $
E. This exception is requested for the following reasons: -
4

F. | hereby certify the above informatlon to be true and complete to the best
of my knowledge,

Title o Date

By

f ' . 6. Approved lntil
. New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission

By

‘Title

Date NFO #

ALt i et St g et
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CRSE 4453

FRTFOSJJ SEDER DY PEDY CEIT TYE FLARING OR VENTIVG
2 CF3 SEED CGAS WOEYN CERTAIN CONDITINONS EX' 5

Exuept o prooided 10 this order, no casioghead gas produced
fro ‘q;:r',;,v we, L Jvoested oo pool having s gas gathering facslity
s AL ne Filarad or versed on or zfter December 3i, 970, or 0

'é ays frém the drneoe sact well is completed, whichever iy later,

Exaapt. o provided in this order, o casinghead gas produced
from &y we:il conpieted after December 3L, 1979, shall be flared

or vented after 39 duays rollowing compietion of the well,

Any operater vio desires to obtain an ¢xception to the
foregoing provisinng shall file an application in triplicate
with the approoriate district office of the Oil Cangservatior
commission upon « form desigaated by Lhe Commission.  Thnoe dig-
trict supervisors are hereby authorized to grant such exceptionn
wle*e»or thae grustirg of the exception is reasonably necesisary
to protect «orre;ative rigrts, prevent. waste or prevert undue
hardship ov. the appiisart. The district supervisor shall either
grant the excoptin: thhx@ LD days after receipt of the applica-
tion or refer it Lo the Secratary-Director of the Coumission
who will advertise tre mitter for public hearing if & hearing

{s desired ; the applicint,

The flariug or verting by an operator of gas from any well
in vieolation »r tris oaragraph will result in suspension of the
allnweble of e nffected well or wells.,

No oxtractior. pisnt processing any gas in the stote shail
tlare or wveit ot gas unaass such flaring or venting is made
Becesyury Ly colont difficeulty of a temporary natire or
: uniess the gas flared or vented i3 of 1o commercial value,

i
i
!
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¥
H
H
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Doeket No. /%-70

I'OCKET: _REGUILAR HEARING - WEDNESDAY - NOVEMBER 18, 1970

[

CIL CONSERVATION QOMMISSION - 9 A.M. - MORGAN HALL, STATE LAN: OFFICE BUILLING,

SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

et o i e i o A 8 5 e e

ALLCWABLE:

CASE 4453:

CASE 4454:

Consideraticn of the allowable production of gas fcr [ecember, 197C,
trom fifteen prorated pools in Lea, Eddy, Roosevelt and Chaves Counties,
New Mexico, and also presentation of purchaserts neominations for said
pcols for the six-month period beginning Januvary 1, 1971. Considera-
tion of the allowable production of gas from nine prorated pools in San
Juari, Rio Arriba, and Sandoval Counties, New Mexico, for December, 1970,

In the matier of the hearing called by the (il Conservation Commission
¢n its owrn motion to consider the promulgation of an order prohibiting
the flaring or venting of casinghead gas in the State of New Mexico on
or arter December 21, 1970, when certain conditions exist., Copies of
the proposed order will be circulated by way of the Commission's
general mailing list and will be available upcen request made to the
Commission at its Santa Fe office.

B P N T R PR SRR "SES PREPS PR PR SO N SRS PR
e e v  es I T TN w Lo T T o

THE FOLLOWING CASES WILL BE HEARD BEFORE DANIEL 8, NUTTER, EXAMINER,
CR ELVIS A. UTZ, ALTERNATE EXAMINER, IN THE OIL CUNSERVATION COMMIS-
STCN CCNFERENCE ROOM ON THE SECOND FLOOR OF SAYD BUILDING AT 9:30

A.M'

Southeastern New Mexico nomenclature case calling for the extension of
certain pools in Lea, Chaves and Roosevelt Counties, New Mexico.

(a) Extend the Baum-Upper Pennsylvanian Pool in Lea County, New Mexico,
to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 14 SOUTH, RANGE 32 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 11: N/2 and SW/4

(b} Extend the Double L-Queen Pool in Chaves County, New Mexico, to
include therein:

TOWNSHIP 14 SOUTH, RANGE 30 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 31: GOE/4

(c) Extend the Maljamar Grayburg-San Andres Pool in Lea County,
New Mexico, to include therein:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 33 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 27: SE/4

(d) Extend the North Vacuum-Abo Pool in Lea County, New Mexico, to
include therein:

TOWNSHIP 17 SOUTH, RANGE 34 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 14: NW/4

SEQTICN 27: NE/A

{e; Extend the Vada-Pennsylvanian Pool in Roosevell Quunty,




Examiner Hearing

November 18, 1970

2w

GASE 4455:

CASE 1456;
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{(lase 4454 continued)
New Mexice, b0 include therein:

TOWNSHIP 8 SOUTH, RANGE 35 EAST, NMPM
SECTION 33: NE/4

In the matter of the hearing called by the 0il Conservation Commission
tfor the creation of a new oil pool and for the assignment of a dis-
cosery allowable, Sandoval County, New Mexico. The Commission, at the
recuest of Refiners PetroleumCorporation, will consider the creation of
4 new <il pcol for the production of oil from the Dakota formation
cemprising the NE/4 of Section 25, Township 22 North, Range 3 West,
Sandoval County,; New Mexico, said pool having been discovered by said
corporation?s Cuba Union Well No. 1 located in Unit A of said Section
25. Alsc to be considered will be the assignment of approximately
54,390 bvarrels of discovery allowable to said well.

Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for expansion of
pressure maintenance project, Chaves County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above-<styled cause, seeks authority to expand its Cato Baskett
Pressure Maintenance Project, Cato-San Andres Pool, by the converzion
to water injection of its Baskett "D" Wells Nos. 1 and 2, located
respectively, in Units G and A of Section 11, Township 8 South, Range
30 East, Chaves County, New Mexico.

Application of Tenneco 0il Company for the creation of a new pool;
assignment of discovery allowable, and promulgation of special pool
rules, McKinley County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks the creation of a new pool for the production of oil
from the "[" zone of the Dakota formation for its Lon Ne Pah Well No.
1 located in Unit D of Section 18, Township 17 North, Range 8 West,
McKinley County, New Mexice, and for the assignment of an oil dis-
covery allowable to said well. Applicant further seeks the promulga-
tion of special rules for said pool, including provisions for 80-acre
spacing units with wells to be drilled in either the northwest or
southeast quarter-quarter sections.

Application of Continental 0Oil Company for a unit agreement, Lea County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval for
the Scuth Funice Unit BArea comprising 2720 acres, more or less, of
federal and Fee lands in Sections 20, 21, 22, 28, 29, and 33, Town-

ship 22 South, Range 36 East, South Eunice Pool, Lea County, New Mexico.

Application of Continental 0il Company for a waterflood project, Lea
County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks
avthority teo institute a waterfleod project in its South Eunice Unit
Area by the injection of water into *the Seven Rivers and Queen forma-
tions through 30 wells located in Sections 20, 21, 22, 28, 29, and 33,
nggship 22 South, Range 36 East, South Eunice Ponl, Lea County,New
IEXICT o

Application of Continental 0il Company for a non-standard gas proration
unit, Lea Ccounty, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
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(Case 44”7 continued)

seeks the consolidation of two existing non-standard gas proration
units into one 480-acre non-standard unit comprising the N/2 and SE/4

. of Section 23, Township 22 South, Range 36 East, Jalmat Gas Pcol, Lea
Ccunty, New Mexico, to be dedicated to its Meyer B-23 Wells Nos. 1, 2,
and 3, lccated in Units C, 0, and E, respectively, of said Section 23.
Applicant further seeks authority to produce the allowable from any
of said wells in any proportion.

CASE 4461: Application of Continental Qil Company for a non-standard gas prora-
tion unit, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled
cause, seeks the consolidation of two existing non-standard gas pro-«
ration units into one 120-acre non-standard unit comprising the E/2
SW/4 and NW/4 SE/4 of Section 9, Township 21 South, Range 37 East,
Blinebry Gas Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, to be dedicated to its
Hawk B-1 Wells Nos. 2 and 6, located in Units J and N, respectively,
of said Section 9, Applicant further seeks authority to produce the
allowable assigned to said unit from either of said wells in any pro-

portion.

CASE 4462: BApplication of Continental 0il Company for downhole commingling,
Rio Arriba Founty, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks authoprity to commingle production from an undesignated Gallup
0il pool and undesignated Dakota oil pool in the wellbores of four
wells tc be drilled 'in Township 25 North, Range 4 West, West Lindrith
Field, Rio Arriba 'County, New Mexico, as follows:

Jicarilla 22 Well No. 5 - Unit L - Section 22
Jicarilla 28 Well No. 9 - Unit A - Section 28
Jicarilla 28 Well No. 10 - Unit L - Section 28
Jicarilla 28 Well No. 11 - Unit B - Section 33

CASE 4463: Application of Roger C. Hank§ for compulsory pooling, Lea County,
New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks an order
pooling all mineral interests in the Pennsylvanian formation under-
lying the NE/4 of Section 18, Township 9 South, Range 36 East, Vada-
Pennsylvanian Pool, Lea County, New Mexico, said acreage to be
dedicated to applicant's Ford Federal Well No. 1 located in the
NW/4 NE/4 of said Section 18. Also to be considered will be the
costs of drilling said well, a charge for the risk ijnvolved, a pro-
vision for the allocation of actual operating costs, and the
establishment of charges for supervision of said well.

CASE 4451: (Readvertised)

Application of Union 0il Company of California for a non-standard
oil proration unit, Roosevelt County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
[ ‘ above-styled cause, seeks approval for an 80-acre non-standard oil

N ' proration unit_ comprising the SW/4 SE/4 of Section 17 and the NW/4

1 NE/4 of Section 20, Township 8 South, Range 38 Fast, Bluitt-San

Andres Associated Pool, Roosevelt County, New Mexico, to be dedicated
to a well to be drilled at a standard location in the NW/4 NE/4 of
said Section 20.
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CASE 4464: Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for authority to
over-produce a gas well's allowable, San Juan County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks authority to over-
produce the allowable of its Gallegos Canyon Unit Well No. 185, located
in Unit D of Section 33, Township 28 North, Range 12 West, Basin-
Pakota Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico, in the amcunt of 19,311 MCF.
According to applicant, this amount of gas, produced by other wells
in the Gallegos Canyon Unit and with royalty and taxes already paid,
was injected into the subject well to create a reservoir back-pressure
pricr to fracturing on work-over. Applicant seeks authority to
produce, without being subject to allowable, royalty, or taxes,
the volume of gas injected into the well.
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JOEL M, CARSON

19 November 1970 22

Mr. George M. Hatch, Attorney
0il Conservation Commission
P. 0. Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico 87501

Re: Proposed No-flare Order, Case No. 4453

Dear George:

In my statement to the Commission, Yates Petrocleum Corporation
recommended two changes in the proposed order, as follows:

1. The first sentence would be changed to read:

"Except as provided in this order, no casinghead :
gas produced from any well located in a pool having e
a casinghead gas gathering facility which has tendered

to such well a purchase contract of substantially the

same terms as it is purchasing casinghead gas from :
other wells in the pool, shall be flared or vented on |
or after December 31, 1970, or 90 days from the date |
such well is completed, whichever is later." f

2. The second sentence of the third paragraph would be
changed to read:

"The district supervisors are hereby authorized to
grant such exceptions where there is no casinghead
gas gathering facility in the pool or where a casing-
head gas gathering facility in the pool has not
tendered a purchase contract to the well on sub-
stantially the same terms as it is purchasing casing-
i head gas from the other wells in the pool and/or
whenever the granting of the exception is reasonably
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Mr. George M. Hatch, Attorney 19 November 1970
0il Conservation Commission
-

; necessary to protect correlative rights, prevent

j waste or prevent undue hardship on the applicant."

|

i Very truly yours,

AJL: jw

cc: Mr. B. W. Harper,
Yates Petroleum Corporation
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November 16, 1970 PHIDLAND, THXAH TOT701
DIS-CEA=FI3L

0il Conservation Commission
State of New Mexico

P.0O. Box 2088

Santa Fe, New Mexico

Attn: Mr. A. L. Porter, Jr. e

Secretary-Director
Rg: Case iiii////

Dear Sir:

Amerada Division, Amerada Hess Corporation has reviewed the proposed order
to prohibic the flaring or venting of casinghead gas when certain conditions
exist and supports the adoption of the rule as proposed.

Very truly yours,

D=4

D. G. Griffin
Technical Services Manager

DGG/kw
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TEXACO STATEMENT
CASE NO. 4053~
NOVEMBER 18, 1970

NEW MEXICO OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

Texaco Inc. fully agrees with the New Mexico 01l
Conservation Commission's desires and intent in Case No. 4453
to restrict the flaring of gas to a minimum,

Texaco Inc., recommends two (2) changes to the
proposed order; both being designed to alleviate the adminis-
trative burden of the New Mexico 01l Conservation Commission
in complying with the proposed rule. These proposed changes
are:

(1) That the thirty day clause in paragraphs one and two
be changed to ninety days. It 1s the opinion of Texaco that
the connectlion of a well on a new lease (one not under a prior
contract) cannot reasonably be expected to occur within thirty
days after the well is completed. The time involved in the
development of a market, contresctual negotiations and other
regulatory requirements precludes the connection of a well to
sales within thirty (30) davs. Existing pool “no-flare' orders
allow a ninety day period before a gas connection is required
end this time perlod has proved satisfactory.

(2) That the following addition be made at the end of
paragraph one: '"unless such flaring or venting is made
necessary by mechanlcal difficulty of a temporary nature."
This addition will allow the flaring of gas at a fleld site
in case of mechanical problems that occur which would praclude
the gas processing plant from temporarily flaring or venting
the incoming casinghead gas, such as field compressor downtime,
1ine blow-down, etec.




Union Oil and Gas Division; Central Region

‘ Union Qil Gompany of California -
300 North Carrizo Street, Midland, Texas 79701
Telephone (915) 684-8231

P. O. Box 3100 i

W. M. Petmecky November 16, 1970

Reglonal Attorney

0il Conservation Commission of
the State of New Mexico

P. O. Box 2088

Ssanta Fe, New Mexico 87501

£ T AR A AN XIS e 14

Gentlemen:

; Case No. 4453

Proposed Crdexr to Prohibit the
Flaring or Venting of Casinghead
Gas When Certain Conditions Exist

Union 0il Company of California supports the action of the 0il
Conservation Commission in promulgating the no-flare order proposed
in Case No. 4453, Recognizing the necessity of regulating the hand-
ling and conservation of casinghead gas, the o0il industry is well
served with orders of this nature which establish guidelines for
conducting operations so as to comply with the objectives of the
Commission's policy.

In reviewing the proposed order, we_have been confro
questions that we feel are of significance. The first relates to
mechanical problems that may cause temporary flaring at a well.
As provided for plant operations, it would seem appropriate to also
exclude well flares which are of a temporary nature and which result
from mechanical problems at the well, on the gathering system, or

- at the plant processing gas from the well. Unless a strong over-—
riding reason exists for restricting all such flaring, even though
such flaring is of a minor nature, it appears that a great deal of
Commission and industry inconvenience could be avoided by excluding
such temporary flaring from the prohibition of this order. There-
fore, we suggest that the clause "unless such flaring or venting
is made necessary by mechanical difficulty of a temporary nature"
be added to the end of each of the first two paragraphs of the
proposed order.

it B A o
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0Oil Conservation Commission
of the State of New Mexico

November 16, 1970

The second question relates to the allowable suspension provision
of the proposed order. We note that the period for such suspension

and the method for reinstating the allowable is not spelled out in
this provision. We feel that this period and the method of re-
instatement should be clarified in the order.

We appreciate having had the opportunity of reviewing the proposed
order in advance, and request your favorable consideration of the
points discussed herein. While these questions may not be of major
significance, we feel that consideration thereof at this time may
contribute to the full understanding of the order and may assist

in avoiding problems of handling once the order becomes effective.

Very truly yours,

UNION OIL COMPANY OF CALIFORNIA

oy A/ W T ey

W. M. petmec];zl
Regional AttoTrney

WMP/am
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Statement Before New Mexico ~ 1 Conservetion Commission
by W. C. Rodgers ~ Representing g
. Paillips Petroleum Co. |
November 18, 1970 . | i
In the matter of Case 4453 Faillips Petroleun Company wishes to state !
: - !
that both as a producer of crude oil and a processor of natural gas it is ‘
: i
in accord with the objective that the New Mexico Oil Conservation is seeking |
. |
to accomplish by considering possible regulations to prohibit the flaring or
, venting of casinghead gas. We, however, would like to bring to the attention
g of the Commission certain factors that in our opinion have a bearing on actual
P operations. : . ' .

As a gas-processor it is our'desire to gather zas that is authorized - .

for sale to our plants as rapidly as connections can be practically achieved.

In cases where contracts with producers already exist for other gas in the

pool, it may be possible to meet the 3G day pericd of venting proposed by the

Commission. Problems in securing rights of way and matefials frequently extend

ths time required for this work beyond 30 days from date of completion of a new

woll on a previously unconnected lease. In our opinion most new connections
have required time in excess of this amount. Recognizing that the Commission

proposes to authorize to its district directors discretionary powers to grant

~ exceptions to this time period, we believe that the administrative burden will

} , be reduced without undue losses in gas or the administrative control of the gas
if the Commission sets this time period at 90 days.

We are cognizant of the fact that the proposed order as drafted prohibits

the flaring of commercial gas at a processing plant except as made necessary
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. _ by mechanical difficulty of a temporary nature. It would be helpful if the
| Commission ;ill recognize that gas processing plants arc actually affected by
. the preblems of the residue gas purchasersvalmost‘as directly as by the pro-
blems of the plants themselves, Reqﬁiremants of other agencles are also
factors. Specifically, two of our plants in New Mexico are required to be
down one period of appréximately 24 hours during each calendér year for state
boilef inspections. Other repairs‘and salety inspections are made at such times,
.and the shutdcwns.have been extended beyond‘24 hours in some instances where

major repairs or changes in equipment were found to be necessary.

Perigdically plants are shut off from residue sales because of problems
related only to the gas purcﬁaser. In these instances plants do flare gas in
accordance with the instructions of the éas purchaser. If major down time is

’<. Vexpecte&-by the gas purchaser, it is antigipated that the plants will be informed
weil in advance of the shutdown period. Océasionally small volumes of residue
gas are fléred‘without advance notice for short periods of time because high

pressures have deviloped in the transmission systei.

An extreme case of residue gas flaring occurred recently when one plant

flared all residue gas for a seven day period. This was caused by the testing

of lines owned by the gas purchaser zad transporter. A more difflcult and more
frequent case happens when the purchaser restricis gas takes to a fraction of
the gas available.

If the Comuission can accept instances such as those mentioned as falling

within the concept of mechanical difficulty, then no insurmountable problems

should result. If, however, these do not fall within this category, then it

AR is helieved that the proposed order should be expanded slightly.
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If required for this conditioh, it is suggested that the Commission

_direct that in those instances where it is known that a plant will be down

in excess of 24 hours that notice be given prompily to the distriet director
of the Commission and that he issue such instructions to producers as he may
deem necessary. If planned shutdowns are made and not completed within 24

hours, the districet director should be notified as soon as practicable,

In our opinion plants do not have tha»capaﬁility to totally control the
flow of gas that they receive. In most cases we cannot shut out at the plant
produced gas, but for safety reasons must flare it if it enters our systenms.
Piants do not have the means t; exercise ratable takes where oil production
also is invol&ed. Qur Company redéntly conducted the shut.down of a major
plant during which it was expected that the producers would shut down their
wells for a 24 hour period in order to prevent flaring. This was to be in ac-
cordance with the directive of a state égency. Tpe results appeared to be most
unsatisfactory with only a portion of the producers actually shutting down all

1s.  This resulted iu the flaring of gas in the fileld.

ey
<t
<4
[4)
Pl
k)
%
[d]
[

Bescause of these conditions that have been experienced we recommend that
the Commission also grant to its distriet directors’discretionary authority to
act to maintain field operations of both wells and plants in a practical manner

consistent with both prudent and practical conservation practices.
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- FLARED OR VENTED GAS VOLUMES (PLANTS)
From 14 plants in Southeast New Mexico
fotal Intake 24,995,566 MCF
Total Vented 1,634,090 MCF
Processed Vented 347,399 MCF
Non Processed Vented 1,286,691 MCF
Total Vented 6.5%
§ Non Processed Vented 5%
From 5 plants in Northwest New Mexico
Total Intake 32,783,365 MCF N -
Total Vented 18,592 MCF v .

Less than 1%

Approximately 915,000 MCF of the total flared unprocessed gas

is gas which does not reach any processing facility but is flared
in the field. This is a continuous flaring situation in that the
transporters processing facilities were operating at capacity and
this volume has been contracted for, but simply has no place to go.

Another 98,000 MCF was flared on a continuous basis from a gasoline
plant. The remainder is flared primarily because of mechanical failures,

such as engine repairs for compressor operations.

£ i For the month of August 1970
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FLARED OR VENTED GAS VOLUMES (POOLS)

Southeast New Mexico
Total casinghead production 25,620,000 MCF
Total flared 231,300 MCF
Less than 1%
Northwest New Mexico
Total casinghead production 971,000 MCF
, Total flared 42,750 MCF
j Around 4%
!
|
: Some of the gas from both areas is from new wells and will
: probably be connected at some later date.
For the menth of August 1970
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CASE 4453

PRCPOSED ORDER TO PROHIBIT THE FLARING OR VENTING
OF CASINGHEAD GAS WHEN CERTAIN CONDITIONS EXIST

Except as provided in this order, no casinghead gas produced
from any well located in a pool having a gas gathering facility
shall be flared or vented on or after December 31, 1970, or 30 &-
days from the date such well is completed, whichever is later.

Except as provided in this oxder, no casinghead gas produced
from any well completed after December 31, 1970, shall be flared
or vented after 30 days following completion of the well.

Any operatcr who desires to obtain an exception to the
foregoing prosisions shall file an application in triplicate
with the appropriate district office of the 0Oil Conservation
Commissionr upon a form designated by the Commission. The dis-
trict supervisors are hereby authorized to grant such exceptiond
whenever the granting of the exception is reasonably necessary
to protect correlative rights, prevent waste or prevent undue
hardship orn the applicant. The district supervisor shall either
grant the exception within 10 days after receipt of the applica-
tion or refer it to the Secretary-Director of the Commission
who will advertise the matter for public hearing if a hearing

is desired by the applicant.

The flaring or venting by an operator of gas from any well
in violation of this paragraph will result in suspension of the
allowable of the affected well or wells.

No extraction plant processing any gas in the state shall
flare or vent such gas unless such flaring or venting is made
necessary by mechanical difficulty of a temporary nature or
unless the gas fiared or vented is of no commercial value.
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APPLICATION FOR EXCEPTION TO NO-FLARE ORDER R-

A, Applicant, , hereby requests

exception to Order R~ for days or until (date)

for (name of installation)

located , Pool.
B. Based upon.aa oil Mb”of barrels per day,
; the estimated volume of gas (*) to be vented is 5
g the value of the gas is $ _ per day.
% C. Name and locatiun of the nearest gas gathering facility:
% D, Estimated cost of gas connection § .

E. This exception is requested for the following reasons:

F. 1 hereby certify the above information to be true and complete to the best
of my knowledge,

By Title Date

; G, Approved until
: , New Mexico O0il Conservatioa Commission

By

Title

Date NFO#

‘ ) " BEFORE THE
C'L CONSERVATION COMMISSION
Santa Fe, New Mexico
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* May require gas-o0il ratlo test.
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/ % BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION/
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

%’IN THE MATTER OF THE HEARING CALLED BY THE OIL CONSERVATION

' COMMISSION ON ITS OWN MOTION TO CONSIDER THE PROMULGATION
fOF AN ORDER PROHIBITING THE FLARING OR VENTING OF CASINGHEAD

',GAS IN THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO ON OR AFTER DECEMBER 31, 1970,
fWHEN CERTAIN CONDITIONS EXIST.

J

y

s ' CASE No, 4453 ..
; "/;( /’/ x/‘ { (‘/0 /O
1 0faet No. R—%
(1 \ A PP /

!

i o

 ORDER OF THE cOMMISSTONZ S -
§ ORDER OF THE COMMISSIii//// //) //"

BY THE COMMISSION:

: This cause came on for hearing at 9 a.m. on November 18, 1970
i1 at Santa Fe, New Mexico, before the 0il Conservation Commissicon of
New Mexico, hereinafter referred to as the "Commission."

3 NOW, on this day of%%ﬁik&mm, 1970, the Commiss€ion, a
i quorum being present, having considered the testimony presented !
"and the exhibits rec Lved at said hearing, and being fully advised!
I

|

i

|

!in the premiges,

! 1
{

]

|

I

i

1

FINDS:

(1) That due public notice having been given as required by

! law, the Commission has jurisdiction of this cause and the subject

matter thereof,

(2) That substantial amounts of casinghead gas produced from

}
%
{
!
!
i
i 0il wells in the State of New Mexico are presently being flared or|
gvented to the atmosphere.
l
t

{
| |
(3) That the flaring or venting to the atmosphere of sub- ;
|

stantial amounts of casinghead gas results in the unnecessary or

| excessive surface loss or gdestruction without heneficial use of

» much of such natural gas.

(4) That in order to prevent the unnecessary or excessive

surface loss of a valuable natural resource, the wasteful flaring

or venting of casinghead gas should be prohibited.
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(1)

(2)

(3)

(4)

(5)
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. CASE No. 4453
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(5) That:A r, the flaring or

- -

s iy . s e b <24

i

Ae» ‘e o F)
ﬁiventing of casinghead gaglproguced y 0il wells located in pools
‘éhaving gas gathering facilities should be prohibited on or after
;?January 1, 1971, or 60 days from the date such well is completed,
iwhichever is later.

| > pedlie 4&.’&&&a¢mj'4hhﬁuw81, _

1 (6) Thaty, es‘apb—ﬂo-p!ﬁ#ad&d—iﬁrﬁb&o:eedu;. the flaring or
3 oo frviishd vo U Ocolin. oim
i venting of casinghead gegngroduced by ©0il wells completedpfter

January 1, 1971, for more than 60 days following completion of

said wells should be prohibited. ;

IT IS THEREFORE ORDERED:

That, except as Qq%%%%tin this order, no casinghead gas produced
from any'wellzlocate 132 a pool having a gas gathering facility
shall be flazred or vented on or after January 1, 1971, or 60
days from the date such well is completed, whichever is later.

That, except as_ppqvid in this order, no casinghead gas produced
from any wellcondi e after January 1, 1971, shall be flared
or vented after 60 Qays following completion of the well.

That any operatcr who desires o obtain an exception to the
foregoing provisions shall file an application in t-iplicate

with the appropriate district office of the 0il Conservation
Commission upon a form designated by the Commission. The dis-
trict supervisors are hereby authorized to grant such exception

. whenever the granting of the exception is reasonably necessary

.to protect correlative rights, prevent waste or prevent undue

hardship on the applicant. The district supervisor shall either
grant the exception within 10 days arfter receipt of the applica-
tion or refer it to the Secretary-Director of the Commission
who will advertise the matter for public hearing if a hearing

is desired by the applicant.

That the flaring or venting by an operator of gas from any well

in violation of this order will result in suspension of the

allowable of the zfrfected well or weils. .
-X“J)ﬂfub

That no extraction plant processing aay gas in the stategshall
flare or vent such gas uniess such flaripg or.yegting is made
necessary oy mechanical difficulty of a’tehoS¥dfy nature or
unless the gas fiared or vented is of 33 commwercial value.
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./*‘} In the event of more prolonged mechanical difficulty or in the

event of plant shut-downs or curtailment because of scheduled :

o.'l’.""!‘n'4

© or non-scheduled maintenance or testing petcederes or other

- @ reasons, or in the event a plant is unable to acceptjan&~process> i

ﬂvu ,(2 st ren foe {--

;all of the casinghead gas produced by wells connected to its

e

|
%syétemA the planﬁ opérator shall nctify the Commission as soon
‘éas possible of the full details of such shut~down or curtailment,

é following which the Commission will take such action as is |
f necessary to reduce the total flow of casinghead gas to such

plant.

! (6) That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the

"entry of such further orders as the Commission may deem neces- 4
i
! sary.
t

: 4

I DONE at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on the day and year hearinabove

| designated,

i
i
i
B

| |

i
i

.  A— g o o e

f
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